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  Salado aldermen will 
vote March 19 on actions 
concerning the proposed 
Sanctuary development 
and on terms and on ac-
tions concerning the terms 
and conditions related to 
the  Salado Wastewater 
Treatment system. The 
meeting begins at 6:30 
p.m. at the Municipal 
Building.
 While the two items are 
separate discussion items 
on the official agenda, 
they have been closely re-
lated since the Sanctuary 
Development Corpora-
tion announced its plans 
last fall for the 300+acre 
multi-use development sit-
ting outside of the south-
ern limits of the Village.
 Both sides have been 
quiet about the closed-
door negotiations. 
 “We laid out our side 
of things with the Village 
and their legal team last 
month,” stated Madison 
Inselmann, development 
directory for The Sanc-
tuary, in response to an 
email enquiry from Sal-
ado Village Voice. “Per 
their process it has to be 
discussed in committee 
and then the decision on 
moving forward shared 
with us. Once we know 
their side then we know 
how we move forward.”
 Earlier this year, Mayor 
Skip Blancett appointed 
committees related to the 
negotiations between the 
Village of Salado and the 
Sanctuary Development, 
as well as preliminary ne-
gotiations with develop-
ers that put much of the 
Robertson Ranch property 
in the southwestern ETJ 
of Salado under contract. 
Those committees includ-
ed sewer and infrastruc-
ture, development agree-
ments and annexation.
 Since then, the contract 
on the Robertson Ranch 
has fallen through, accord-
ing to Mayor Blancett. 
 Blancett also an-
nounced earlier this month 
that the Village was inter-
ested in acquiring up to 10 
acres of property within or 
outside of the city limits 
for placement of a central 
sewer system.
 The Village, city man-
ager Kim Foutz told Sala-
do Village this week, has 
been meeting with other 
large property owners in 

the area in addition to the 
Roberston Ranch group 
and The Sanctuary Devel-
opment.
 She said that the Vil-
lage is investigating part-
nering with “a WCID or 
another city or another 
district of some kind.” She 
added that all alternatives 
to providing the best sys-
tem for Salado remain on 
the table.
 The Village examined 
a handful of those alter-
natives in 2011 through 
a Wastewater Feasibility 
study contracted by Kas-
berg, Patrick and Associ-
ates Engineering (KPA). 
Those alternatives in-
cluded building a stand-
alone sewer system owned 
wholly by the Village, 
connecting to an existing 
sewer system to the north 
or to the south or partner-
ing with a developer for 
service.
 Some of these alter-
natives may be revisited 
by Salado in the coming 
weeks due to recent chang-
es.
 In February, the City 
of Belton approved  a $26 
million, five-year water 
and sewer improvement 
plan earlier this year that 
includes $5 million to in-
stall sewer and water lines 
along I-35 from the Loop 
121 intersection to the 
Lampasas River bridge.
 Foutz said that the Vil-
lage would continue to uti-
lize KPA in evaluating the 
options that are available.
 All of the options, Foutz 
said, will include the de-
molition of the Stagecoach 
plant. A grinding and lift 
station would be put in that 
area instead.
 Once the Village settles 
on an option, or combina-
tion of options, the process 
of designing and ultimate-
ly building the delivery 
system and/or wastewater 
plant will begin.
 Aldermen have set 
a town hall meeting for 
noon-1 p.m. March 27 at 
the Municipal Bulding to 
“create a Vision for Main 
Street.” The Village of 
Salado, in partnership 
with the Texas Target 
Communities program at 
A&M University, is hold-
ing a Community Meet-
ing to gather feedback that 
will direct future Main 
St. design, improvement 
projects, and priorities. 
All residents and business 
owners are invited.

 The annual Wilmer Me-
morial Lecture will have a 
different twist this year as 
it focuses on the sport of 
baseball.  Historian and 
baseball expert, Talmage 
Boston, will speak about 
the nature and power of 
baseball at  the 18th annual 
Wilmer  Lecture on March 
28.  The event is sponsored 
by the Institute for the Hu-
manities at Salado and is 
free and open to the pub-
lic. The program begins at 
4 p.m. at the Salado Civic 
Center, 601 N. Main St., in 
Salado.
  Talmage Boston is a 
prominent commercial 
trial and appellate lawyer 
with the firm of Winstead 
PC in Dallas. He has been 
recognized as a Texas 

Monthly Super Lawyer 
for ten consecutive years 
and named one of the best 
lawyers in America. He 
is a sought-after keynote 
speaker, author and expert 
on legal matters nation-
wide. 
  However, it is his avo-
cation, baseball, that is his 
passion, and has brought 
him additional notoriety. 
Boston is a baseball histo-
rian and is considered one 
of the country’s leading ex-
perts on the game. He has 
also written two critically 
acclaimed baseball history 
books, 1939: Baseball’s 
Tipping Point and Base-
ball and the Baby Boomer, 
and has been inducted into 
the Texas Baseball Hall of 
Fame as a Media Member.

  He has been a Keynote 
Baseball Speaker at the 
National Baseball Hall 
of Fame in Cooperstown,  
New York, at The Great 
Fenway Park Writers Se-
ries in Boston, and at the 
St. Louis Cardinals Leg-
ends Camp, among many 
other events.
  In May of last year, he 
assembled and moderated 
a program televised on C-
SPAN entitled “Baseball & 
American Life,” in which 
his panelists were United 
States Supreme Court 
Justice Samuel Alito, the 
Washington Post’s George 
Will, the New York Times’ 
David Brooks, ESPN’s 
Tim Kurkjian, and USA 
Today’s Christine Bren-
nan.

 He grew up in Texas 
and Connecticut and grad-
uated from the Univer-
sity of Texas and the UT 
School of Law. He lives in 
Dallas but his central Tex-
as connections include his 
mother and brother, both 
of Belton, and his sister, of 
Salado.
 This is the 18th annual 
Wilmer Memorial Lecture 
which honors the two Har-
ry Wilmer’s who were in-
strumental in founding the 
Institute for the Humani-
ties. The purpose of the 
Wilmer Memorial Lecture 
is not only to remember 
Harry and Hank Wilmer 
but also to remember oth-
ers in the community who 
have died and to celebrate 
life,  and spirit of human-

ity in the community.
 This lectureship com-
bines The Harry Wilmer II 
lectureship, formerly held 
in January, with the Harry 
Wilmer III (Hank) Wilmer 
Memorial Lecture, held in 
June.  The Wilmer Lecture 
has been an annual event 
since 1998, following the 
death of Hank Wilmer 
(Harry Wilmer III).
 The Wilmer family 
and the Institute for the 
Humanities at Salado cre-
ated The Wilmer Fund to 
perpetuate the memory of 
both men and help support 
the organization they cre-
ated. That fund supports 
the annual Wilmer Me-
morial Lecture as well as 
other designated lectures 
and events that represent 

the Institute’s mission and 
the Wilmers’ legacy. 
  Pre-registration is not 
necessary for this free lec-
ture which is open to the 
public. 

Historian to discuss importance of baseball
 

by rIchard lee
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 (Austin)  This week 
marks the first week after 
the constitutional 60 day 
ban on passing legislation, 
and the Senate passed its 
first non-emergency bills 
of the session March 17.  In 
addition to a final vote on 
the contentious open carry 
bill, the Senate approved 
nine others.  Among those 
were a bill to ban the sale 
of e-cigarettes to minors 
and another to offer an 
alternative way to gradua-
tion for students that fail a 
high-stakes test. 
 Senate Bill 149, by Am-
arillo Senator Kel Seliger, 
would create a mechanism 
by which high school se-
niors who have passed 
all classwork and met all 
graduation requirements 
except passing one or two 
end-of-course assessment 
exams could still graduate 
on time.  Seliger said that 
many students who are 
ready to move on could 
be stuck in high school 
in May.  “Absent legisla-
tive action, up to 28,000 

Senate passes e-cigarette restrictions, 
alternate path to high school graduation

high school seniors will 
not graduate simply be-
cause they cannot pass 
a high stakes exam,” he 
said.  SB 149 would permit 
the creation of individual 
graduation committees, 
comprised of school ad-
ministrators, teachers, 
counselors and parents 
or guardians, that would 
meet and determine if a 
student who has met all 
other requirements besides 
passing one or two STA-
AR exams can graduate.  
The committee’s decision 
must be unanimous.   The 
bill was amended to add 
data reporting require-
ments so the state can see 
how many students gradu-
ate each year in this man-
ner, and a two-year sunset 
provision in the bill means 
the Legislature will revisit 
the issue again next ses-
sion.
 The Senate also ap-
proved Tuesday a ban on 
sales of e-cigarettes to 
minors.  These devices 
which vaporize a liquid 
containing nicotine which 
is then inhaled are gaining 
in popularity on school 
campuses, said bill author 

Senator Juan “Chuy” Hi-
nojosa of McAllen.  “I call 
them training devices,” he 
added, warning that kids 
hooked on nicotine vapor 
will go on to smoke to-
bacco cigarettes as adults.  
Under SB 97, the penal-
ties for violating this rule 
would be the same as for 
other tobacco products; 
vendors could face fines 
up to $500 for selling e-
cigarettes to minors.  Peo-
ple under 18 would also be 
banned from possessing or 
using the devices.   Both 
this bill and SB 149 now 
head to the House for con-
sideration.
 In committee action 
Tuesday, the Senate Fi-
nance Committee ap-
proved two measures that 
supporters say will equal 
billions in property tax 
cuts for Texas homeown-
ers.  SB 1 and SJR1, by 
Committee Chair Jane 
Nelson, would increase 
the homestead exemption 
from the current $15,000 
to 25 percent of the median 
home price in Texas.  That 
is an estimated $33,625 in 
2016 and $35,975 in 2017.  
Because the law would re-

quire amending the state 
constitution, voters would 
get to decide the issue on 
the November ballot.  
 The bill was amended 
by its author to include 
a provision that exempts 
the two measures from 
the constitutional restric-
tion on spending growth.  
Nelson has filed a package 
of legislation to exempt 
all tax cuts or debt relief 
spending from the cap, 
but the amendment added 
Tuesday would mean that 
even if that legislation 
doesn’t pass, the money 
needed to reduce property 
taxes, estimated by the 
Office of the Comptroller 
at $2.1 billion, wouldn’t 
count against the cap in 
this biennial budget.  
 The committee also 
approved measures to cut 
franchise taxes by $2 bil-
lion in the form of Senate 
Bills 7 and 8.  SB 7 would 
reduce the franchise tax 
rate and SB 8 would ex-
empt businesses that make 
less than $4 million in 
annual revenue from the 
levy.  All bills now head to 
the full Senate for consid-
eration.

 Hundreds of cyclists 
will take to the rural and 
city streets of Salado on 
March 28 and the Salado 
Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment asks that you look 
out for the safety of these 
riders as they come from 
around the state to Salado.
 Besides looking out for 
the bike riders themselves, 
participants ask that you 
pen up dogs.
 One local participant 
told me that every year on 
the rural roads of the route 
he has to be aware of loose 
dogs chasing him. “I plan 
on bringing pepper spray 
this year,” he said. 
 But he wouldn’t have to 
if property owners would 
pen up their dogs for the 
one-day event. Dog own-
ers in the Village of Sala-
do are reminded that there 
is a leash law in Salado 
and that animals should be 
fenced or kept on a leash.

Hundreds
of cyclists
on streets 
for ride

King and Queen of the Hill
The first male and female to reach the top of Eagles Nest Hill will be crowned the 
King and Queen of the Hill during the annual Smokin’ Spokes March 28 in Salado.   
Local residents are asked to keep their dogs penned along the route so that they 
will not chase or harass cyclists. For information about routes and registration, 
visit saladospokes.com. see rIde, Page 6a

Village may act on 
sewer, Sanctuary

Talmadge Boston
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 The grim forced march 
to a Hillary Clinton coro-
nation just got a little 
grimmer. The Hillary 
email scandal -- on top of 
the revelation of continu-
ing foreign donations to 
the Clinton Foundation 
while she was secretary of 
state -- is a nice reminder 
for Democrats about what 
they are signing up for.
 The Clinton Restora-
tion will require routinely 
defending the indefensible. 
It will require recalibrat-
ing all legal and ethical 
standards to suit the per-
sonal and financial inter-
ests of the Clintons. It will 
require a willingness to 
use these phrases with a 
shameless abandon: “old 
news,” “everybody does 
it” and “not technically il-
legal.”
 Usually the advantage 
of having been around 
national politics forever is 
that there are no surprises 
lurking in the background. 
But what should be the 
most vetted couple in the 
world always needs just a 
little more vetting.
 The Clintons come 
from the Frank Under-
wood school of politics. 
What unites Bill’s rogu-
ish charm and Hillary’s 
relentless determination is 
an eye for the main chance, 
with adherence to the rules 
optional.
 Hillary Clinton’s self-
serving email arrangement 
is not the worst example, 
but it is textbook. Pretty 
much anyone in govern-
ment knew that if you used 

your private account for 
official business, you had 
to copy your government 
account for record-keep-
ing purposes. But Hillary 
didn’t even have a govern-
ment account.
 For this to have been an 
innocent oversight, we’d 
have to believe that Hill-
ary -- intimately famil-
iar with the workings of 
government since at least 
1979, when Bill became 
governor of Arkansas, and 
with the federal govern-
ment since at least 1993 -- 
didn’t know how govern-
ment email worked.
 And that she happened 
to set up her own private 
email account with a serv-
er in her own house, regis-
tered under a pseudonym, 
in a fit of technological 
absent-mindedness.
 As The Associated 
Press notes, homemade 
servers are inferior to 
professional facilities that 
“provide monitoring for 
viruses or hacking at-
tempts, regulated temper-
atures, off-site backups, 
generators in case of power 
outages, fire-suppression 
systems and redundant 
communications lines.”
 All of these were mere 
details compared with the 
one overwhelming ad-
vantage of her own server 
that clearly trumped every 

other consideration: “im-
pressive control over limit-
ing access to her message 
archives,” in the words of 
the AP.
 Recently, Clinton 
turned over to the State 
Department 55,000 pages 
of emails, and now she 
says she wants them re-
leased. But it is her flun-
kies who decided what to 
give the department. This 
is transparency Clinton-
style.
 The defense from Clin-
ton world has been that 
everyone conducts official 
business on private email, 
so what’s the big deal? But 
her predecessor, Condo-
leezza Rice, and her suc-
cessor, John Kerry, both 
managed to use govern-
ment accounts.
 The legal debate is now 
whether she merely violat-
ed the spirit of the law or 
actually broke it, the per-
petual question with the 
Clintons.
 If Democrats have 
liked what they’ve seen 
from Hillary the past cou-
ple of weeks, they should 
relish the prospect of the 
next two years, when any 
revelation can instantly put 
them back in Clinton scan-
dal-defense mode. This is 
the future they are choos-
ing, apparently without 
even bothering to consider 
an alternative with less 
baggage or higher stan-
dards.
 Rich Lowry is editor of 
the National Review. (c) 2015 
by King Features Synd., Inc.

The Return of the Clinton Scandals

 Look out, the Supreme 
Court’s black-robed gang 
of far-right ideologues is 
rampaging again.
 The Supreme clan is fir-
ing potshots at the Afford-
able Care Act. Caught in 
the crossfire is the court’s 
own integrity, along with 
the health of millions of 
innocent bystanders.
 In an attempt to over-
ride the law, these so-
called “justices” have 
jumped on a wagonload 
of legalistic bovine excre-
ment called King v. Bur-
well.
 This case is a very rick-
ety legal vehicle. It sprang 
from a frivolous lawsuit 
financed by the Competi-
tive Enterprise Institute, a 
front group for oligarchs 
like the Koch brothers, Big 
Oil, Big Tobacco, and Big 
Pharma.
 The chairman of the 
group bluntly described 
the suit as a raw political 

assault on Obamacare: 
“This bastard has to be 
killed as a matter of politi-
cal hygiene,” he howled. 
“I do not care how this is 
done, whether it’s dismem-
bered, whether we drive a 
stake through its heart,” or 
“whether we strangle it.”
 So much for the law-
suit’s intellectual depth. 
The lawyers on this case 
fabricated it on a nitpick-
ing interpretation of only 
four words in Affordable 
Care Act’s 906 pages of 
text.
 They claim that now 
widespread health insur-
ance subsidies constitute 

an illegal, backdoor bribe 
to “force” every state to 
allow people access to a 
federal benefit they other-
wise couldn’t afford. They 
want to eliminate federal 
health subsidies to people 
who live in states that have 
refused to set up their own 
exchanges.
 The lower courts re-
jected that right-wing tom-
myrot. Nonetheless, the 
gang of Supremes grabbed 
the case as a chance to 
wreak their own brand of 
ideological havoc on a law 
some of them personally 
dislike.
 By taking this case, 
these Republican judges 
have openly become par-
tisans, thrusting the Su-
preme Court itself into 
the forefront of the GOP’s 
war on making health care 
more widely available — 
and against Obama him-
self.

Health Care Under Fire
The Supreme Court is riddling the 
Affordable Care Act with potshots.

 They came knocking, 
knocking at my Cham-
ber door.  Tis some wind 
and nothing more.  Qui-
etly, quietly the door was 
opened and there stood 
two lovely girls.
  “Is this where the May-
or lives.”  
 “Yes.”
 “Is his name Skip”
 “Yes.”
 “Is it Skip Blancett?”
 “Yes.”
  “We are studying Pres-
ident Obama and him in 
school.   Is he here?”
 “He just arrived and is 
taking a shower.  He will 
be here in the morning.  
Will you come back?”
 “Yes.”
 The next morning, 9, 
there came a knocking at 
the chamber door.  Tis two 
girls and nothing more.  
Quietly the door opened 
and there stood 4 girls.
 “Yes.”
 “Is the Mayor here?”
 “Yes, just a minute, 

please would you like to 
come in?”
 “Yes.”
 “Hello, ladies”
 “I am honored you 
came by.  How may I help 
you?”
 “May we have your au-
tograph?”
 “Yes, of course.  What 
grade are you in?
 “Second grade.”  
 “I’m in the fourth.”
 “May I ask you some 
questions?”
 “Yes.”
 “How can the Village 
help children your age?”
 “Could we have free Ice 
cream every Saturday?”
 “How would you like 
free snow cones?”
 “Oh, yes!”

 “Can school be 4 days?
 “Could we have longer 
recess periods?”
 “How about a summer 
carnival?”
 “Oh, yes!”
 “Well, we have to be 
going now.”
 “Thank you for com-
ing.”  
 “Bye”
 We do much in our 
community, but outside 
of school activities, we do 
little for our children.  Our 
community demograph-
ics are changing.  It is be-
coming younger.  Children 
may not have money to pay 
bills, but they have spirit, 
smiles, and a fresh way of 
looking at the world.  That 
is as important.
 This summer, the May-
or will fulfill one wish –
 Several Saturdays this 
summer, he will serve free 
snow cones. 
 Our children deserve 
our best efforts.  We can 
all do something.

 Six years have passed 
and his head is still buried 
deep in the sand. Despite 
the evidence, the Presi-
dent is showing no signs 
of awakening to the deadly 
threat of radical Islamic 
extremism. 
  We’ve seen this before 
when the President classi-
fied Nadal Hasan’s 2009 
murderous jihad-inspired 
rampage at Fort Hood 
as “workplace violence.”  
And we’re seeing it now in 
how the President is deal-
ing with the Islamic State 
of Iraq and Syria (ISIS). 
 How can the President 
not see that the threat 
of ISIS is not just verbal 
saber-rattling from the 
mouths of fanatics?  ISIS 
is an Islamic extremist 
group, committed to re-
turning civilization to the 
seventh century and bring-
ing about the apocalypse.  
 Their barbarism is truly 
horrifying.  The UN re-
ports that ISIS militants 
are selling abducted Iraqi 
children as sex slaves.  
Iraqi police chiefs report 
ISIS militants burned 
45 people to death in al-
Baghdadi.  ISIS released 
a terrifying video show-
ing a captured Jordanian 
pilot standing in a cage, 
doused with gasoline, and 
set on fire.  Just last month, 
ISIS issued another video 
showing the beheading of 
21 captured Egyptians, all 
Coptic Christians that ISIS 
refers to as “people of the 
cross.”  

 Unless we wake up to 
the very real threat ISIS 
poses, I fear this is only the 
beginning of their reign of 
terror.  Despite interna-
tional outrage, they won’t 
stop until their demented 
goal of a world ruled by 
extreme Islam is complete.
 The President argues 
ISIS can be defeated by 
providing a peaceful ide-
ology, more economic 
opportunities and more 
tolerance. His strategy re-
lies on collective action, 
selective use of force, tar-
geted counterterrorism 
operations, and increasing 
the capacity of the United 
Nations and regional orga-
nizations.  
 He tells us our response 
will not entail U.S. ground 
forces.  He’s led us to be-
lieve that 1,200 Syrian reb-
els will mount a counter 
attack against ISIS once 
we train them.  Or that the 
Iraqi Army will somehow 
retake key terrain as early 
as this summer.  
 The President is utterly 
wrong.  In the meantime, 
ISIS expands its reach and 
continues to brutalize the 
Middle East.
 Several weeks ago, the 
President released his new 
National Security Strategy 
and submitted a request for 

authorization to use force 
against ISIS.  Yet, despite 
the photo-op pageantry of 
all this, he’s showing just 
how weak and inexperi-
enced he really is.
 The President’s request 
prevents the level of com-
mitment necessary to as-
sure ISIS’s destruction.  It 
prohibits enduring ground 
combat operations and ex-
pires after three years.  He 
effectively tips our hand 
and provides ISIS with 
hope for outlasting the 
greatest military power 
on earth.  And while this 
doomed strategy would 
play out, the American 
people would be at risk.     
 We need a real commit-
ment of force to stop ISIS, 
not naïve idealism.  There 
should be absolutely no 
constraints on our efforts 
to destroy those who de-
spise our way of life and 
wish for our children’s de-
struction.
 Any leader elected in 
the shadow of 9/11 should 
understand the dangers of 
Islamic extremism.  ISIS 
is the great evil of the 21st 
century and needs to be 
destroyed.  I hope Presi-
dent Obama learns that 
before it’s too late.

The threat of ISIS is real, 
Mr. President!

Capitol Comments

U.S. Representative

There are no free lunches in Salado, 
(but there are “free snow cones”)
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impose a penalty for withdrawals prior to age 59 ½.  Annuities 
issued by The Capitol Life Insurance Company, 1605 LBJ 
Freeway, Suite 710, Dallas, TX 75234.
www.libertybankerslife.com   

Finney Insurance Agency

213 Mill Creek Drive, Suite 135B in Salado Plaza
rita@finneyinsurance.com

(254) 947-3599

Home • Auto • Life • Liability 
Commercial • Farm • Ranch

Agent Rita Ronnebaum

FORUMFORUM

By John hughes

President, 
the national Press CluB

and

david Cuillier

Chair, Freedom oF inFormation 
Committee, soCiety oF ProFes-
sional Journalists

 Last year, federal offi-
cials made a startling dis-
covery in a storage room 
overseen by the Food and 
Drug Administration at 
the National Institutes of 
Health campus in Bethes-
da, Md. As reported by 
The Washington Post, 
the discovery included 
long-forgotten samples of 
smallpox along with boxes 
and vials of other patho-
gens, including the virus 
behind the tropical disease 
dengue.
 Close to the same time, 
the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention ad-
mitted it had had a number 
of incidents in recent years 
in which its staff mishan-
dled live anthrax and other 
deadly pathogens.
 Karen Midthun, direc-
tor of FDA’s Center for 
Biologics Evaluation and 
Research, said FDA would 
work to ensure the prob-
lem did not happen again. 
Thomas Frieden, director 
of the CDC, said he would 
improve agency safety cul-
ture, put stronger oversight 
in place and encourage 
workers to report incidents 
that happen, according to 
the Post.
 In the spirit of Sunshine 
Week, we hope both agen-
cies take an additional 
step: Encourage their staff 
to talk openly with the 
news media. 
 Staff members at CDC 
and FDA should not only 
be open about wrongdoing 
and safety breaches. They 
should discuss the re-
search they are conducting 
and facts they are learning 
as they go about their work 
on behalf of the Ameri-
can people. If the agen-
cies had this approach in 
place before last year, the 
discovery of the mishan-
dled pathogens might have 
been made public sooner 
than it was. The agencies 
might have been quicker to 
respond.
 A lack of openness per-
vades many federal agen-
cies and goes far beyond 
Washington into state and 
local governments. When 
information is shared, un-
fortunately, it is all too of-
ten being done in a limited 
or selective manner.
 Many federal agencies 
bar staff from communi-
cating with news media 
representatives unless a 
public information officer 

is informed and monitors 
the conversation. This ap-
proach is understandable 
from the perspective of an 
agency that wants to en-
sure staff communication 
is consistent with agen-
cy policy. However, the 
approach discourages or 
even prevents staff mem-
bers from speaking frank-
ly and openly about a sub-
ject. Workers fear that the 
boss might not like what 
they have to say.
 Federal staff members 
often fail to appear at a 
public gathering, particu-
larly one that is important, 
unless a public relations 
official is with them. Staff 
members sometimes take 
on a look of panic when 
they are approached by a 
reporter at a public meet-
ing.
 When reporters do 
connect with government 
staff, it too frequently is 
because they went through 
a lengthy vetting process 
with the PR office. Delays 
in getting an interview can 
be so long, the eventual 
conversation may be too 
late to be used for a story.
 A 2013 survey spon-
sored by the National As-
sociation of Government 
Communicators and the 
Society of Professional 
Journalists found that 40 

percent of public-infor-
mation officers admitted 
to blocking reporters be-
cause of “problems” with 
those journalists’ previous 
stories. A 2012 survey by 
SPJ found that 70 percent 
of reporters who cover 
federal agencies consider 
such controls to be overt 
censorship.
 John Donnelly, chair-
man of the National Press 
Club’s Press Freedom 
Committee, noted earlier 
this year that the Pentagon 
has barred reporters from 
embedding on military 
missions against Islamic 
State targets, and that the 
Defense Department is 
restricting access to infor-
mation about conditions at 
its prison in Guantanamo 
Bay, Cuba.
 “In the United States,” 
Donnelly wrote, “report-
ers do not face physical 
threats so much as an ex-
panding set of insidious, 
bureaucratic efforts to sty-
mie journalists.”
 Limits on reporters’ di-
rect contact with agency 
staff may seem positive 
at first glance from the 
agency perspective. Poten-
tial stories agency leaders 
view as negative may seem 
to have been blocked. But 
in fact, because disclosure 
is delayed, problems with-

in agencies may linger for 
a longer period and even-
tually spiral into larger 
public embarrassments. 
Indeed, a lack of free re-
porting may even conceal 
trouble from agency lead-
ership and the Presidential 
administration itself.
 How many past govern-
ment scandals benefited 
from a delay in disclos-
ing them or talking about 
them? We can’t think of 
any.
 Since the nation’s 
founding, free speech has 
been crucial to a well-func-
tioning democracy. An im-
portant part of free speech 
is the ability of employees 
of the government, as well 
as other entities funded by 
taxpayers, to tell the public 
through the press what’s 
going on. When leaders 
block that avenue, they 
hurt democracy and poten-
tially let problems fester.
 Journalists, elected of-
ficials, public employees 
and taxpayers must insist 
on reversing these controls 
on information. It is, after 
all, Sunshine Week.
 Reach out to a jour-
nalist. Be helpful. Take 
speech restrictions off 
employees. Your public — 
your democracy — will 
thank you.

Next disaster government prevents
with openness may be its own
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Mill Creek Cleaners

Quality Dry Cleaning, Laundry, 
Alterations & Custom Tailoring

213 Mill Creek Drive, Suite 200
Salado Plaza next to Brookshire Brothers

Mon-Fri 8-6 • Sat 9-2 • Closed Sunday
 (254) 947-0100

The office of Dr. Mary Evers D.O.

Open Monday - Friday, late appointments available
Accepting new patients, we see all age groups

All major insurance accepted including Medicare and Tricare

Specializing in Medical and Surgical
 Skin Disease and Skin Cancer

2118 Scenic Drive Georgetown (next to St Davids Georgetown Hospital)

www.texasdermcenter.com 

(512) 868-9800

LASTOVICA
Fine Jewelers, Inc.

“Known for Service” 
Prompt In-Store Jewelry Repairs 

Diamond Sales • Custom Casting • Diamond 
Appraisal • Watch Repair • Diamond Setting 

Jewelry Repair
1202 S 31st St. & Ave. L • Temple

773-5772

Starbucks Coffee Company
Brooke May, Mngr. 

(254) 933-2179
Coffee, Pastries 

and more

200 N IH35               Belton

Digital Rewards

200 N IH35               
Belton

Brooke May, Mgr. 
(254) 933-2179

Digital Rewards  |  Wifi  |  Drive-Thru

World’s Largest #StarbucksDate
2 p.m. - close     February 13 

Fun surprises. Special pairings menu.
Sparks of love.

starbucks.com

 

Tues - Fri  8 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Tammy  (254) 760-1990

Walk-Ins Accepted      Appointments Honored

The Haire Shop
Barber - Beauty - Body

213 Mill Creek Dr., Suite 160

St. Stephen
Catholic 
Church

Mass Schedule
Tuesday - 6 p.m. 

Wed & Thurs - 8:30 a.m.
Friday - Noon

Saturday - 5:30 p.m.
Confesssions 4:30-5:15 p.m. 

or call for an appointment

Sunday
 (English) 9 a.m.

(Spanish) 10:30 a.m. 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 
9 a.m. - Noon & 1:30 - 3 p.m.

601 FM 2268 

947-8037
www.saintstephenchurch.org

Religious Education
 Classes - Wednesday

 K thru 12th            5:30 - 8 p.m. 

  

IH-35 at Blacksmith Rd.
947-5241 

Sunday
Bible Classes • 9 a.m.      Worship • 10 a.m.

Spanish Worship - Call Church for times

Wednesday
Bible Classes • 6:30 p.m.

The Salado Church of Christ
‘Shaped by His Cross, Sharing His 

truth, Showing His love.’ 

 “We invite you to worship 
with us at any available 
opportunity. You will find 
a group of sincere, God-
loving and Christ-exalting 
people, who will make you 
feel at home with our church 
family.    
  -Joe Keyes, minister

Creekside Used FUrnitUre
HIGH ER QUA LIT Y FU R N ISHI NGS

#6 Old Town Road           Salado           254-947-9477

 Laura Allen from Hark-
er Heights was recently 
installed as State Presi-
dent of Texas Democratic 
Women. As president 
she will represent Texas 
Democratic Women on the 
State Democratic Party’s 
Executive Committee and 
represents Texas at the Na-
tional Federation of Dem-
ocratic Women. Texas 
Democratic Women have 
over 43 chapters across 
the state. Laura will be the 
first Bell County resident 
to lead the state organiza-
tion.

Pres. of Texas Democratic 
Women Laura Allen 

Newly installed Pres for 
Texas Democratic Women

 On Tuesday March 24, 
the Belton Senior Activ-
ity Center will be having 
“Movie Day “ at 12:30 pm. 
 The featured movie 
will be “Mom’s Night 
Out” released in 2014 star-
ring Sarah Drew, Trace 
Adkins, and Sean Astin. 
Yearning for an evening 
of dinner and conversation 
that does not involve their 
children, Allyson and her 
friends plan a night on the 
town. To be able to do this, 

however, their husbands 
need to watch the kids for 
a few hours.  What can 
go wrong? This activity 
is open to all area seniors 
and their guests.  Popcorn 
and drinks will be provid-
ed free of charge. 

 Pot Luck Dinner
 The Belton Senior Ac-
tivity Center will be hav-
ing their monthly Pot Luck 
Dinner 5:30 p.m. March 
23.  Guests are asked to 
bring a casserole, side 
dish or dessert to share.  
The Center will provide 
the meat, coffee and tea. 
Entertainment for the eve-
ning will be “Country & 
Gospel Music” performed 
by the Von Goutens.  This 
activity is open to all se-
niors and their guests. 

Country Western Dance 
  The Belton Senior Ac-

tivity Center will be hav-
ing a Country & West-
ern Dance on Thursday, 
March 19, 6:30-9:30 p.m. 
with music by Larry Bur-
gin & the Texas Traditions 
Band.  
 The dance is open to all 
area seniors.  A $5 dona-
tion per person is request-
ed.  Guests are asked to 
bring snacks or finger food 
to share. Come out and en-
joy the fun and fellowship 
at the Belton Senior Activ-
ity Center, 842 S. Mitchell 
Street, Belton, Texas. 
  For additional infor-
mation, contact the Belton 
Senior Activity Center at 
254-939-1170 or the Activ-
ities Director at 254-718-
1859.  Check their website 
for the dance schedule and 
other activities at www.
BeltonSeniorCenter.org or 
follow them on Facebook.

Belton Senior Activity Center host 
Movie Day, Pot Luck Dinner and 
Country Dance next week

 Tickets are going rapid-
ly for the Fine China Lun-
cheon hosted by Salado 
Area Republican Women. 
The fundraiser is sched-
uled for Thursday, March 
26. The luncheon will be 
held at The Venue on Roy-
al Street in Salado, start-
ing at 11:30 a.m. 
 There will be 24 tables 
decorated by individuals 
as well as local businesses.
  Dr. Randy O’Rear, 
President of University of 
Mary Hardin Baylor will 
be the featured speaker.  
Fundraising options in-
clude ticket purchases and 

silent auction items.  Pro-
ceeds from the fundraiser 

will go toward funding 
civic, educational (scholar-
ships/books), and military 
projects, as well as politi-
cal campaigns. 
 Tickets are $25 and 
may be purchased by mail-
ing a check to SARW, Pac, 
P.O. Box 373; Salado, TX 
76571.   Group seating is 
limited due to rapid ticket 
sales.  For more informa-
tion contact Shirley Ste-
phenson at 254 338-5717 
or steppnup@embarqmail.
com or Barclay McCort 
at 254 947-3617 or bar-
claymccort@gmail.com.

Dr. Randy O’Rear
Pres. of UMHB

UMHB Pres. O’Rear speaks at 
Fine China Luncheon March 26

 This spring, Temple’s 
Railroad and Heritage 
Museum unveils a new 
exhibit showcasing sever-
al private collections from 
local Temple residents. 
Temple Collects, on dis-
play March 17 – May 23, 
will feature items from 
nine different collectors 
within the Temple area. 
The collections cross a 
wide assortment of topics, 
from antique radios to sci-
ence fiction.
  “We are highlighting 
some amazing collections 
in this exhibit and aimed 
to get a range of items that 
will appeal to just about 
everyone,” said Museum 
Director, Stephanie Long. 
“Many of these collectors 
have been gathering items 
for years, but have never 
had the chance to show 

them off to the public.”
  The exhibit will feature 
collections on loan from 
the following residents:
   Dinah Rawls - A third 
generation pharmacist, 
her antique pharmaceuti-
cal collection ranges from 
the classic mortar and 
pestle sets, to cod liver oil 
bottles, salesman samples, 
and syphilis testing kits.
 Aubrey Brickhouse – 
Collector of console and 
tabletop antique radios 
from the 1930s and 40s.
  Steve Wooley – Collec-
tor of promotional adver-
tising items. Items on loan 
include several vintage 
items given out by Central 
Texas businesses. 
  Michael Hudgins – 
Collector of resin figures 
that he models and paints. 
He will be displaying art-

work relating to classic 
and current movies. 
  Sharon and Thomas 
Hughes – Collectors of Ni-
agara Falls memorabilia. 
Items on loan for the ex-
hibit include an assortment 
of images and collectibles 
featuring the falls and area 
attractions. 
 JC Fisher, Bradley 
Linda, and Brian Schenk – 
Railroad collectors whose 
items range from objects 
used by railroad employ-
ees such as pocket watches 

and lanterns, to toy trains 
and locomotive-shaped 
teapots.
  The exhibit also show-
cases a private collec-
tion that was donated to 
the museum by Durward 
Howard, longtime director 
of the Temple High School 
Band.  He and his wife 
Jean donated their collec-
tion of photos, scrapbooks, 
recordings, uniforms, and 
band items to the museum 
in 2001. 
  “The Howards donated 

a wonderful collection that 
we usually do not get to 
display here at the muse-
um,” said Museum Cura-
tor Angela McCleaf. “We 
thought this exhibit was a 
great chance to highlight a 
fantastic private collection 
that has been graciously 
given to us.”
  Temple Collects can 
be viewed Tue. Sat., 10 
a.m. - 4 p.m. The Temple 
Railroad and Heritage 
Museum is located at 315 
W. Avenue B in downtown 
Temple, Texas.  

Local Collections on Display at Temple’s Railroad & Heritage Museum
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St. Joseph’s 
Episcopal Church

881 North Main Street
947-3160

S t J o s e p h S a l a d o . o rg

Sunday School
Sun. • 9:30 a.m.

Holy Eucharist
Sun. • 11 a.m.

Send your church,  club,
or organization news activities to 

news@saladovillagevoice.com. 
Attach original jpg photos for 

consideration to publish. 

We look forward to presenting your news

Dr. Travis Burleson, Senior Pastor

WEDNESDAY
5  p.m.  Fellowship Meal

6  p.m.  Adult Bible Study

6 p.m. ESL

6  p.m.  AWANAS (Age 3 – Grade 6)

6  p.m.  Bible Drill (Grade 4 – 6)

6  p.m. MIDWEEK

6:45  p.m. Worship Choir Rehearsal

www.fbcsalado.org
(254) 947-5465

Main St. at the Creek

SUNDAY

8:30 a.m. Classic Worship Service

9:45 a.m. Sunday School

11 a.m. Contemporary Worship Service

Dossman 
Funeral Home

2525 N. Main • Belton • 933-2525
“In Service to our fellow man...”

I urge, then, first of all, that requests, prayers, intercession 
and thanksgiving be made for everyone - for kings and all 
those in authority, that we may live peaceful and quiet lives 
in all godliness and holiness.

    1 Timothy 2:1,2

GraceBCSalado.org 

Dr. Steve Waechter, Pastor
Cheryl Ely, Children’s Director

5798 FM 2484   (254) 947-5917
Office: Tues.& Thurs.  8 a.m. - Noon

Sunday
9:45 a.m. Bible classes for children, youth, and adults

11 a.m. Worship service
Wednesday

6 p.m. Brown Bag Meal
6:30 p.m. Adult Bible Study and prayer 

RAs and GAs, Mission Friends,Upstairs youth ministry

Join us Sunday morning as we worship Jesus together!

Rev. Lara Whitley Franklin, Pastor
 650 Royal Street    
  (254) 947-5482

www.saladoumc.org 

Sunday, March 22
 All services held in Worship Center

  9 a.m.        Worship Service
10 a.m.      Sunday School  All Ages
11:15 a.m. Worship Service Contemporary

Wednesday, March 25
5:15 p.m.    Fellowship Meal
5:15 – 7:30 p.m. “FourTwelve” Youth in YAC
6 – 7 p.m.   M & M Kids
6 – 7 p.m.   Adult Book Study 
                            & Adult Ramp Project

 

Office hours:  Mon - Fri 8:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.
Facebook.com/saladoumc

Obituaries

16258 Gooseneck Road,  Salado

(254) 947-7211    www.3ccowboyfellowship.org
Follow our events on our website calendar

March 22        Family Fun Day
Enjoy a day in the arena with family and friends

Balloon Darts
Bouncy Ball Races
Egg Races
Spoon Races
Popcorn Race

Horse Shoe Pitching
Dummy Ropin
Horse/Pony Rides
Sheep Sorting on Foot
Sheep Penning on Foot

Noon - 4 p.m. with a Concession Stand on site

Joe and Frances Arnold of Salado announce the engagement of their daughter Ashlee 
Jo Arnold, also of Salado,  to Tyler Reid Tanguay of Georgetown. The prospective 
groom is the son of Michael and Gloria Tanguay of Georgetown. The prospective 
bride is a 2010 graduate of Salado High and will graduate Tarleton State University 
in August 2015 with a Masters of Science. The prospective groom is employed by 
Hendershot Equipment in Stephenville. He is also a student at Tarleton State. Mr. and 
Mrs. Bobby Faucett of Rogers and the late Joe and Shirley Arnold of Salado are grand-
parents of the prospective bride. Ben Triana of Lufkin and the late Matilde Triana of 
Lufkin and the late Eileen Tanguay of Massachusetts are grandparents of the prospec-
tive groom. The couple plan a May 23 wedding at Tenroc Ranch.

 The German Group 
panel discussion, is back 
on the agenda for the 
March meeting of the Cen-
tral Texas Genealogical 
Society at 7 p.m. Monday, 
March 23, in the meeting 
room of West Waco Li-
brary and Genealogy Cen-
ter. 
 Moderator is Linda 
Jordan. On the panel are 
Eddie Serface, Carolyn 
Turner, Doris Porter, and 
Jane Williamson.         
     CTGS meets every 4th 
Monday of the month ex-
cept December at West 
Waco Library and Ge-
nealogy Center on 5301 
Bosque Blvd. at 7 p.m. 
 West Waco Library and 
Genealogy Center pro-
vides resources for gene-
alogy and family history 
searches. (CTGS) meets 
monthly to share common 
interests and to hear di-
verse speakers in the field. 
Subgroups of the society 
meet on other days of the 
month to discuss specific 
research areas. All are 
welcome to attend.
 All meetings are public 
and newcomers are wel-
come. 

German  Panel  
addresses 
Genealogy meet

 Come support chil-
dren’s art at the Cultural 
Activities Center with the 
largest non-competitive 
children’s art exhibit. The 
public is invited to attend 
the 19th Annual Student 
Art Exhibit at the Azalee 
Marshall Cultural Activi-
ties Center.  During this 
exhibit the CAC celebrates 
teachers and student art 
from around Central Tex-
as in all four public galler-
ies. 
 ArtWorks, a celebration 
of children’s art and cre-
ativity, will be on display 
at the CAC from April 
15-May 22.  ArtWorks is 
an opportunity for local 
students, pre-K thru high 
school, to exhibit their 
artistic creations in a pro-
fessional gallery setting 
complete with an open-
ing reception event and 
gallery tours.  ArtWorks 
is a celebration with over 
4,000 works of student art, 

and  the galleries are cov-
ered from wall to wall. If 
you would like to partici-
pate contact the CAC prior 
to April 1. 
 At the gallery opening, 
there will be a ribbon cut-
ting which begins immedi-
ately at 5:30 p.m. and the 
reception last until 7 p.m. 
Some Academie Musique 
string students under the 
direction of Marie Smith 
will provide music for the 
evening.  The public is in-
vited and there is no cost 
to the reception or the ex-
hibit.
 A special thanks to 
Temple High School’s 
CATE (Career and Tech-
nical Education) Hospital-
ity Class for providing re-
freshment for the evening.  
Students are preparing the 
food under the direction 
their teacher Susan Cross-
no who has been featured 
on Food Network.  Special 
treats in store are hand-

made chocolate treats 
and French cream puff 
pastries. Tours for school 
groups to the ArtWorks 
exhibit may be arranged 

through the Cultural Ac-
tivities Center.  For more 
information www.ca-
cARTS.org

Floor to ceiling art! Largest children’s 
exhibit in Central Texas

Sgt. geraldo 
andre Mora-Cruz

 FORT HOOD, Texas 
-- Fort Hood officials 
have released the name of 
a Soldier who was found 
unresponsive March 15 at 
his off-post residence in 
Killeen, Texas. Bell Coun-
ty Justice of the Peace, Bill 
Cooke pronounced him 
deceased at 3:30 p.m.
 Sgt. Geraldo Andre 
Mora-Cruz, 33, whose 
home of record is listed 
as San Germán, Puerto 
Rico, entered active-duty 
service in August 2000 
as an information tech-
nology specialist. He was 
assigned to Headquarters 

and Headquarters De-
tachment, 48th Chemical 
Brigade, Fort Hood, since 
July 2012.
 Mora-Cruz deployed 
in support of Operation 
Iraqi Freedom from March 
2003 to November 2003 
and from November 2007 
to January 2009.
 Mora-Cruz’s awards 
and decorations include 
the Army Commenda-
tion Medal, five Army 
Achievement Medals, 
four Army Good Conduct 
Medals, National Defense 
Service Medal, Iraq Cam-
paign Medal with two 
campaign stars, Global 
War on Terrorism Expe-
ditionary Medal, Global 
War on Terrorism Service 
Medal, Korean Defense 
Service Medal, Noncom-
missioned Officer Pro-
fessional Development 
Ribbon, Army Service 
Ribbon, three Overseas 
Service Ribbons and Driv-
er and Mechanic Badge.
 Circumstances sur-
rounding this incident are 
under investigation.



1220 N. Robertson Rd 254-947-4065

Sales and Service on all Golf Carts
 and Still Equipment

New Ownership
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SalonsAtTuscanSquare.com
5297 South 31st Street, Suite 117A in Temple

Colorist
Hairstylist 

(254) 421-8896

Jenny Wiggin Potter 

Certified for Brazilian Blowout
Dreamcatchers Extensions

 www.RichardFossumDDS.com
2534 Blue Meadow Dr.

Temple, TX 76502778-3900

$59
NEW PATIENT
EXAM, X-RAY, CLEANING

Offer good in absence of gum disease. 
New patients only.
Offer expires in 4 weeks

947-8922  Floral Department

Brookshire 
Brothers

Shrubs and Rose 
Bushes have arrived

Shrubs  3 for $10
Rose Bushes $ 9 9 9

Hardwood Mulch $ 2 9 9

Potting Soil

Please join us in creating 
        a Vision for Main Street...

March 27 / Noon – 1 p.m. 
at Salado City Hall 

 301 North Stagecoach

The Village of Salado, in partnership with the 
Texas Target Communities program at A&M 
University, is holding a Community Meeting to 
gather feedback that will direct future Main St. 
design, improvement projects, and priorities. 
All residents and business owners are invited.

 Contact Kim Foutz for questions 
 (254) 947-5060 or kfoutz@saladotx.gov

J.L. Lewis hits his tee shot on the eighth hole during 
the first round of the Athens Regional Foundation 
Classic at Jennings Mill Country Club on April 16, 
2009 in Athens, Georgia. (Photo by hunter Martin/Getty iM-

 A Night at the Derby 
Gala returns to Peaceable 
Kingdom Retreat for Chil-
dren on April 25.
 The Derby Gala eve-
ning will include tradi-
tional cuisine, racing en-
tertainment, finish-line 
photos, Derby hat contests, 
“Run for the Roses Raf-
fle”, “Fastest 2 Minutes 
Auction”, Grandstand Gift 
Bags and more thorough-
bred thrills!
 A Night at the Derby 
Gala raises funds for Va-
riety Texas’ Peaceable 
Kingdom Retreat for Chil-
dren.
 Peaceable Kingdom 
Retreat for Children 
was established in 
1984 in memory of 
Charles Schreiner V, 
son of Mary Helen and 
Charlie Schreiner IV and 
grandson of Daurice and 
Jim Bowmer. Charles 
Schreiner V (also known 
as Baby Charlie) was 
born with a congenital 
heart defect, and after 
a courageous battle for 
almost a year, he passed 
away at the age of eleven 
months. The Bowmers 
started Baby Charlie’s 
Fishing Camp and they, 
along with Mary Helen 
and Charlie, brought 
children and their parents 
from nearby Scott & 

The Schreiners invite you to the Night at the Derby 
Gala benefiting Variety’s Peaceable Kingdom Retreat 
for Children on April 25.
White Hospital to fish on 
the Lampasas River.
 The fishing camp grew, 
and the Bowmer family 
expanded and started what 
is now Variety’s Peace-
able Kingdom Retreat for 
Children on 120 acres 
adjacent to the Lampasas 
River. The retreat serves 
over 4,000 children with 
chronic illnesses and spe-

cial needs each year. The 
children participate in 
three programs at the re-
treat: Summer Camp Pro-
gram, Weekend Program 
or Environmental Educa-
tion Program. 
 For more information 
about the Derby Gala, 
contact Leslie Gilmore at 
254-554-5555 or leslieg@
varietytexas.org.

Night at the Derby Gala 
April 25 benefits PKRC

 Mill Creek golf pro J.L. 
Lewis will lead a two-hour 
Junior Golf Clinic for chil-
dren of all ages 10 a.m. to 
noon March 21.
 The cost for this clinic 
is $75 per individual.
 Lewis gives top-of-the-
line golf instruction to 
adults and children.
 When he began work 
at Mill Creek in January 
2014, he told Salado Vil-
lage Voice that the future 
of golf is in children, get-
ting them to the course 
and teaching them the ba-
sics.
 He has lived by that, 
by teaching golf clinics at 
various times of the year 

for youth and children.
 Lewis is a lifetime golf-
er and a two-time winner 
on the PGA Tour and has 
over $8.5 million in career 
earnings since 1989 on 
the PGA and Champions 
Tours.
 He brings a great deal 
of experience to Mill 
Creek, both as a travel-
ing pro tour player when 
he represented Horseshoe 
Bay Resort and Golf Club  
for five years and as a 
course golf pro.
 He was the assistant 
golf pro at Berry Creek 
Country Club in George-
town, Las Vegas Country 
Club in Nevada and Live 

Oak, Yaupon & The Hills 
of Lakeway, a 54-hole 
semi-private golf resort.
 He was the head golf 
pro and general manager of 
the 18 hole Forrest Creek 
Golf Club in Round Rock 
from 1990 to 1993. There, 
he implemented a junior 
golf program that grew to 
more than 100 participants 
and sold 50 events per 
year with 50-200 players 
per event. He also imple-
mented member-related 
activities for the Men’s and 
Ladies’ Golf Association 
there. 
 He was Director of Golf 
for the Ben White Golf 
Center in Austin for two 

years, an active driving 
range with more than 100 
players per day. He taught 
an average of seven les-
sons per day and worked 
to promote and instruct 
weekly clinics for golfers 
of all ages and levels. He 
worked with staff to devel-
op good golf instructors.
 These are some of the 
things he has developed at 
Mill Creek. He continues 
to hold Thursday after-
noon beginner clinics for 
golfers of all ages.
 Lewis wants to build on 
the momentum started by 
the new ownership group 
by fully developing a ju-
nior golf program. Lewis 
said that in addition to the 
local Salado families, the 
course will continue to 
reach out to all of the com-
munities in the area to de-
velop junior play. “That’s 
where the future of golf 
is.”
 The March 21 junior 
clinic is the second one 

this month. Others will be 
scheduled to meet the de-
mand and wants of partici-
pants.

 To register your chil-
dren for the clinic, call the 
Pro Shop at 947-5698.
 

Mill Creek PGA Tour Pro offers golf clinic to youngsters

 Firefighters volunteer 
every year for this event 
as it is a major fundraiser 
for the SVFD. They want 
to avoid having to respond 
to a “Dog Bites Man” call 
during the day. Or even 
worse, a “Man Bites Dog”
 The 13th Annual 
Smokin’ Spokes Bike Ride 
benefits the SVFD. Riders 
will begin their journey in 
downtown Salado at 8 a.m. 
March 28. All routes will 
begin and end in Salado 
Pace Park.
 As in previous years, 
a variety of routes will 
be available for riders to 
choose from, with each 
route differing in distance 

and overall difficulty.
 Riders can pick from 
15, 27, 57, 70, 85 and 102 
mile rides.  
 Most routes will take 
cyclists east to the Sum-
mer’s Mill area, and also 
west to Stillhouse Hollow 
Lake.
 There are rest stops 
designated with each 
route.  “We placed most of 
our rest stops at very sce-
nic locations,” said Shane 
Berrier, Salado Volunteer 
Fire Department Chief.  
“One is on the shore of 
Stillhouse Hollow Lake; 
one is at the Overlook Park 
on top of the dam to Still-
house Hollow; and one is 

at Summer’s Mill.”
 Entry fee will be $25 
for pre-registration and 
$30 for on-site registration.  
 The first 300 pre-
registered riders will be 
guaranteed a Smokin’ 
Spokes T-Shirt. Pre-
Register  by March 25.
 Visit the website at  
saladospokes.com/ to 
register via the internet 
and learn more about the 
race, including maps of the 
various routes.
 On-site registration can 
be completed for $30.  
 Free food and drinks 
will be handed out to rid-
ers all day long at the fin-
ish line.

 Salado Chamber of 
Commerce and Tour-
ism Bureau has hired a 
new Event Coordinator, 
Yvonne Lane, who will 
begin work in Salado next 
month.
 Lane was the Grant and 
Community Programs Co-
ordinator and Historical 
Preservation Officer for 
the City of Cedar Park, a 
position she held for al-
most seven years. She left 
it in Nov. 2012 to care for a 

family member.
 She has most recently 
worked with The Austin 
Project  on a contract basis 
to raise funds and improve 
business relations.
 Lane spent two years as 
the staff vice president of 
conventions and commu-
nications for the Hospital-
ity Financial Technology 
Professionals Association.
 She was also the Main 
Street program manager 
for the City of Levelland, 

a director of special events 
and meetings for the Aus-
tin Apartment Association 
and an interim director 
for a regional board of the 
American Lung Associa-
tion.
 She holds a Masters of 
Business Administration 
concentrating in market-
ing from LeTourneau Uni-
versity, a bachelors degree 
from University of Texas 
at Austin.

Event Coordinator begins in April

Bike Race FROM Page 1a
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One Call Does It All
(254) 933-7400

www.cars-collision.com

1914 S. IH 35, Belton

Cliff Coleman, owner

Paint & Body • Frame Repair • Hail Repair
FREE ESTIMATES              INSURANCE CLAIMS WELCOME

40 N. Main Street, Salado 
254-947-8480 

(f)254-947-9480 
www.fcttx.com

find us on facebook

First Community Title Serves Bell and Coryell Counties

We protect your investment while 
you prepare for the future.

24 HOUR HEALTH CLUB

(254) 947-1063        213 Mill Creek Drive #155

FREE classes for members
Come try for 7 days FREE

Top rated club by the 
Anytime Fitness franchise

 After thrashing Liberty 
Hill 6-0 in the district fi-
nale, Salado High School 
Lady Eagles are District 
25-4A Champions for the 
first time since Salado in-
stituted a soccer program 
four years ago.
 The win avenged an 
earlier loss to Liberty Hill, 
Salado’s only loss in a 
20-1 and 7-1 district run. 
The girls will play a warm 
up game at Gatesville on 
March 23 prior to the first 
round of playoffs when 
they will face Smithville, 
the fourth place team from 
District 26-4A.
 “We came into the 
game knowing that need 
to start out strong,” Ashlen 
LaCanne said of the win 
on March 13. “Teamwork 
pays off!”
 LaCanne, a forward, 
led the girls with two goals 

and an assist.
 Forward Sara Wilker-
son also scored two goals 
for Salado. Kristin Couch, 
midfielder, added a goal 
and an assist and China 
Saxton, midfielder scored 
a goal. Outside midfielder 
Katey Ewton contributed 
an assist in the match 
played in Salado.
 The win over rival Lib-
erty Hill came on the hills 
of a 16-0 shellacking of 
the Jarrell Lady Cougars 
on March 10 in Salado.
 “We played well,” said 
Katey Ewton, “and had a 
lot of fun. Coach Goos has 
worked us hard in practice 
to become a team with 
a strong offense and de-
fense, and I think it shows 
in results like this.”
 The results also show in 
Salado’s top ranking in 4A 
soccer by the Texas Girls 

Coaches Association. 
 Four girls scored mul-
tiple goals in the match 
against Jarrell: Defender 
Stephani Fleagle and For-
ward Taylor Valeriano 
each scored two goals 
and had an assist. Outside 
Midfielder  Reagan Mor-
reale and Forward Gema 
Vitolas both scored two 
goals in the win.
 Also scoring for the 
Lady Eagles were these: 
Forward Annie Ewton, 
one goal and two assists; 
Outside Midfielder Kat-
ey Ewton and Forward 
Ashlen LaCanne, one goal 
and one assist each; Mid-
fielders Kristin Crouch, 
China Saxton, Tyler Pierce 
and Dani Gantenbein, one 
goal each. Midfielder Re-
becca Gonzalez had three 
assists while Forward Sara 
Wilkerson had one assist. 

 On March 5, Salado 
High School Marching 
Band competed in Cam-
eron at the UIL Music Re-
gion 8 Concert and Sight 
Reading contest. 
 For the second year 
in a row and for the sixth 
time in the last eight years, 
the Salado High Band 
has brought home a UIL 
sweepstakes trophy,.
  “Sweepstakes is a cov-
eted award in UIL music,”  

according to SHS Band 
Director Tom Bremer. 
“Bands that receive a su-
perior rating in marching, 
concert, and sight reading 
receive this trophy.”  
 The band received 
unanimous superior rat-
ings (1st division) from all 
six judges on March 5. 
 “We had great rehears-
als. We had a great per-
formance. The Village of 
Salado should be proud 

of these musical ambas-
sadors. What a great way 
to finish the competition 
year,” said Bremer. 
 One judge wrote on the 
comment sheets, “ You are 
a great example of music 
education in our state.” 
 The Salado JHS Sym-
phonic Band will com-
pete April 29 in their UIL 
Concert and Sight Reading 
Contest in Belton.

Back-to-back
 SHS Band brings home concert, 
 sight-reading sweepstakes

Salado High School band members returned from the Regional Concert and Sight-
Reading contest with the Sweepstakes trophy. It is the second year in a row for 
the band to win sweepstakes and the sixth time in eight years for SHS to earn the 
award.

Salado Lady Eagles are District Champions. They are shown above celebrating 
their win over Liberty Hill on March 13: (front row, from left) Carly Nichols, Sam Is-
bell; (middle row, from left) Morgan Bird, Katey Ewton, Blake Stephenson, Stepha-
ni Fleagle, Taylor Valeriano, Annie Ewton, Tyler Pierce, Ashlen LaCanne; (back row, 
from left) Sara Wilkerson, China Saxton, Rebecca Gonzalez, Dani Gantenbien, 
Jessica Ringstaff, Olivia Sula, Julie Craig, Gema Vitolis, Reagan Morreale, Kristin 
Crouch

Lady Eagles earn first
district soccer crown
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Alton D. Thiele PC
Alton Thiele CPA, MBA

Certified Public Accountant

254-939-0701      1-800-772-7043
300 E. Avenue C, Belton, Texas 76513

athiele@adtcpa.com

Certified Public Accountant
Tax Planning & Preparation
Small Business Accounting 

Tax Exempt Organization Consulting

WE BUY SCRAP GOLD & SILVER

Texas Coin Connection
108 E FM2410, Suite G  -  Harker Heights

Buy       Sell      Trade
Gold, Silver, Coins, Currency & Jewelry

(254) 699-2646
Locally Owned - Salado Resident

Salado Collision
& Restoration

40 years experience
Wayne Deckard, owner

947-3380
(512) 917- 4523

3514 FM2484
across from Salado High School

Collision Repair Specialists
Expert Restoration

Old Cars - Gas Pumps

salado.collision@aol.com

Bruce A. Bolick, CPA
TODAY

Make your 2014 tax appointment

(254) 718-7299
560 North Main, Suite 4, Office 3

ACROSS FROM THE CIVIC CENTER 
SaladoCPA@aol.com

rain
Chiropractic 
& Wellness
947-2225

418 N Main St #5 
next to Salado Creek Winery

Your Path To Better Health

rain
Chiropractic 
& Wellness
947-2225

418 N Main St #5 
next to Salado Creek Winery

Your Path To Better Health

Allyn Crain, DC
Wellness Consultant & Chiropractor

Your home for 
chiropractic care, 
massage therapy, 

acupuncture 
and holistic care

947-2225

418 N Main St #5 
next to Salado Creek Winery

Your Path To Better Health

rain
Chiropractic 
& Wellness

Supporting Healthy Families

947-2225rain
Chiropractic 
& Wellness

418 N Main St #5 
next to Salado Creek Winery

Animal Medical Salado
Full Service Vet Hospital          Boarding & Grooming

 (254) 947-8800

saladovet.com

linda quirk, dvm                                                        
ken quirk, dvm

south of Salado at the corner  of I-35 & FM2115 Salado

Monday - Friday   
7:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

Saturday 7:30-11:30 a.m.

JD's Travel Center
Just follow the Southbound access road

JD's Grill
15881 South IH 35 Salado 
South exit 283   North exit 282

OPEN Daily    6 a.m. - 2 p.m.

947-5228

Third Thursday
Music Club

Old time music acoustic

5 - 8 p.m.

March 19

Everyone welcome to 
come play or listen

Chicken Fried Steak Special
with homemede Peach Cobbler

$499 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. & 5 - 9 p.m.

 

  

• AUTO • MOTORCYCLE• BUSINESS

• HOME • CONDO• RENTER

• LIFE

• COLLECTABLE   
  AUTO

• MOBILE HOMES• BOAT

• PERSONAL
  WATERCRAFT

• RECREATIONAL     

 

  VEHICLES

RITA ZBRANEK
254-947-0995
40 S. MAIN ST. STE. A • SALADO, TX 76571

www.farmersagent.com/rzbranek

DON’T COMPROMISE ON AUTO 
INSURANCE, GET FARMERS.

PERSONAL SERVICE YOU DESERVE. CALL TODAY. 

YOUR LOCAL FARMERS AGENT
CURRENTLY OFFERS SAVINGS FOR:

   
      CABLE TV SERVICE FOR CENTRAL TEXAS
      773-1163  8 E. Barton • Temple
Salado, Little River-Academy, Morgan’s Point, Moody, Rogers, Troy

Salado I.S.D. Menus  March 20 - 26

Friday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday

Breakfast Students Return 

From

Spring Break

March 23

Oatmeal & Muffin
Cereal |Toast | Jelly | Milk

Diced Peaches | Apple Juice

French Toast
Cereal | Toast | Jelly | Milk

Chilled Fruit Mix

Mini Cinnamon Roll
Cereal | Toast | Jelly | Milk

Applesauce | Fruit Juice

Breakfast on a Stick w/Syrup
Cereal | Toast | Jelly | Milk

Mandarin Orange or Apple Slices

K-8 
 Lunch

Cheese Pizza | Grilled Chicken
Breadstick | Goldfish

Salad Cup | Ranch | Peas
Applesauce

Bean & Cheese Burrito
Chicken Crispitos | Corn

Lettuce & Tomato | Spanish Rice
Mandarin Orange Slices

Cream Mac & Cornbread
Steak Sandwich

California Blend | Peas & Carrots
Salad Cup | Ranch | Pineapple

Steak Fingers
Tangerine Chicken w/Egg Roll

Mashed Potatoes | Gravy
Glazed Carrots | Fruit Mix

Additional Selections: Fresh Fruit  | Yogurt & Cheese Plate  | Fat Free Chocolate Milk | 1% Milk

SHS 
Lunch

Welcome Back 

Chicken Smackers | Fish Nuggets
Roll | Mashed Potatoes | Gravy
Green Beans | Iron Man Salad
Carrot Sticks | Ranch | Pears

Chocolate Pudding

Beef or Cheese Pizza
Northern Beans | Cheesy Broccoli

Chuckwagon Corn
 Salad Cup | Ranch 

Frozen Chocolate | Fruit Mix

Sloppy Joe on a Bun
Beef Lasagna | Roll | Chips
Salad Cup | Ranch | Peas

Glazed Carrots | Apple Slices
Chocolate Pudding

Mini Corn Dogs
Meatball Hoagie  | Chips

Ranch Style Beans | Mixed Veg.
Lettuce & Tomato

Chocolate Pudding | Applesauce

Additional Selections: Fresh Fruit | Yogurt & Cheese Plate  | Fat Free Chocolate Milk | 1% Milk

 Salado Eagles varsity 
soccer return to the play-
offs as the third place team 
in District 25-4A after a 
win over Jarrell and a loss 
to Liberty Hill last week.
 The boys lost to Liberty 
Hill 1-0 after two rounds 
of penalty kicks in the fi-
nal home match on March 
13.
 “These guys have a 
never-say-die attitude and 

their hard work over the 
past season showed in this 
game against the district 
champion team,” Coach 
Michael Goos said.  “We 
held this team until the 
very end.  I couldn’t be 
more impressed with these 
boys, and I look forward to 
seeing what they can do in 
playoffs.”
 The Eagles will face 
Taylor, the second place 
team from District 26-4A.
 Scoring penalty kicks 
in the extra periods were  
Kaden Smein, Brandon 
Rodriguez, Christian Mar-
tinez, Armando Castillo, 
Alex Carmona, Camden 
LaCanne and Costas Loul-
lis.
 The boys beat Jarrell 
4-2 on March 10 to secure 
a spot in the playoffs.  
 Forward Brandon Ro-
driguez and Outside Mid-
fielder Christian Martinez 
led the squad scoring two 
goals each.
 They were given assists 
by Manuel Magadan, Dan-
iel Magadan, Scout Puck-
ett and Alex Carmona.
 “We went into the game 
confident and ready to 
play,” Rodriguez said of 
the Jarrell game. 
 “After scoring the first 
goal, assisted by Manuel, 
we continued to work 
hard,” Rodriguez added.  
“After Jarrell evened the 
score we played with de-
termination to even the 
win.”
 The Eagles finished 
their season with a 10-10 
record and 2-4 in District 
25-4A play.
 
 

Eagles return to
soccer playoffs 
after win over 
Jarrell, loss to LH

 Salado Lady Eagles 
won their own relays on 
March 12, scoring 171 
points to place ahead of 
Lorena High with 108 and 
Jarell with 100.
 Sara Kelarek won the 
100 Meter Dash with a 
time of 13.10.
 Taylor Atwood won the 
200 Meter Dash with a 
time of 26.23. Abby Quick 
was sixth in the event with 
a time of 27.89.
 Tabitha Mazo was fifth 
in the 400 meter Dash, 
running it in 1:05.70.
 Ariana Rangel was 
fourth in the 800 Me-
ter Run with her time of 
2:35.87.

 Katie Kendall was sec-
ond in the 1600 Meter Run 
with a time of 6:11.32, fol-
lowed by teammate Cas-
sidy Brown in third with a 
time of 6:25.29.
 Rebecca Gonzales won 
the 3200 Meter Run with a 
time of 13:30.00, followed 
by Kendall in second with 
a 14:00.00.
 Jessica Ringstaff took 
second in the 100 Me-
ter Hurdles with a run of 
17.40.
 Macy Thrasher was 
second in the 300 Meter 
Hurdles with a time of 
50.53.
 The 4X100 Meter Re-
lay was second place with 

a time of 50.29. Members 
are Katelyn Robinson, At-
wood, Kelarek and Quick.
 They also ran as the 
4X200 Meter Relay team, 
placing second with a time 
of 1:47.04.
 Both times, the girls 
placed behind the relay 
team from Rosebud-Lott.
 The 4X400 Meter Relay 
team of Robinson, Ran-
gel, Thrasher and Mazo 
was third with a time of 
4:15.99.
 Kelarek had a long 
jump of 16-1 for second 
place. Atwood had a mark 
of 15-11-1/2 for third place. 
Robinson was fifth with a 
mark of 15-4-1/2.

 Sarah Simmons had 
a mark of 28-9 for sixth 
place in the shot put.
 Brittney Vrooman won 
the discus with a throw of 
105-0.
 Katie Croftcheck and 
Robinson tied for sixth 
place in the triple jump 
with marks of 30-7-1/2.
 Averi Fischer was sec-
ond in the pole vault with 
a mark of 10-0.
 The Eagles Relays 
had a field of competitors 
from nine schools: Sala-
do, Lorena, Hareel, Rog-
ers, Rosebud-Lott, Troy, 
Central Texas Christian 
School, Rogers and Round 
Rock Christian Academy.

Lady Eagles win their own relays

 Salado varsity Eagles 
placed third in their own 
track meet March 12, 
scoring 109 points. Troy 
won the meet with 163 and 
Rosebud-Lott was second 
with 111 points.
 Jake Harvey placed 
fourth in the 100 Meter 
Dash with a time of 11.77.
 Austyn Giacomozzi 
was third in the 800 Me-
ter Run with his time of 
2:12.99.
 Preston Kimbrough 

won the 1600 Meter Run 
in 4:49.27. Giacomozzi 
was third with a run of 
5:13.30.
 Kimbrough also won 
the 3200 Meter Run with a 
time of 10:42.00.
 Cutter Hodgens won 
the 110 Meter Hurdles 
with a run of 16.86.
 Cody Chambliss was 
fifth in the 300 Meter Hur-
dles with a time of 46.78.
 The Sprint Relay team 
of Jake Elliott, Justin 

Learn, Jake Harvey and 
Jacob Uqick placed third 
with a time of 45.64.
 They won the 4X200 
Meter Relay with their 
time of 1:35.53.
 The 4X400 Meter Relay 
team of Justin McBryde, 
Cody Chambliss, Giaco-
mozzi and Jason Flynn 
was fifth with a time of 
3:50.33.
 Quick took fourth in 
the long jump with a mark 
of 18-10 followed by team-

mate Elliott in fifth with a 
leap of 18-8.
 Tyler Armstrong was 
fifth in the shotput with a 
throw of 37-10.
 In the discus, Tate Hill 
was fourth with a throw 
of 117-0; Armstrong was 
sixth with a throw of 99-0.
 Quick was third in the 
triple jump with a mark 
of 39-0. He was also third 
in the high jump with a 
height of 6-0.
 The boys compete in 
Lorena Relays March 26.
 

Boys take 3rd in Eagles Relays



Lobby Monday -Friday  9 a.m.-3 p.m.

DRIVE-IN  Monday - Thursday 7:30 a.m.- 4 p.m. 
 Friday 7:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.  •  Saturday  9 a.m.- noon

Member FDIC

Main St. 
at Thomas Arnold Rd.   

Salado
(254) 947-5852 

fsbcentex.com 
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Stop by. We’d love to meet you.
815 North Stagecoach Road
Salado, Texas 76571
Phone: 254-947-8636
HorizonBankTexas.com

B A N K I N G  T H A T  
G O E S  A B O V E  A N D  
B E Y O N D ,  W I T H O U T  
L E A V I N G  T E X A S

At Horizon Bank, we understand local 
businesses—because we are one.

213 Mill Creek Dr., #140

Liz Armstrong
Salado Branch Manager

Escrow Officer

liz.armstrong@monteithtitle.com

(254) 947-3922
fax (254) 947-8632

www.monteithtitle.com

You Have a Choice™
Home owned and operated since 1876.

www.devereauxjewelers.com

SALADO CLEANERS
Laundry • Dry Cleaning • Alterations

1209 N. Stagecoach
254-947-7299

(Next to the Library)
Wash & Fold

7 a.m. - 7 p.m. Mon - Fri • 7 a.m. - 3 p.m. Sat

Leather & Suede Cleaned

 Salado Eagles compet-
ed in the East Travis Coun-
ty baseball tournament 
March 12-14, winning four 
of six games, losing only 
to the 6A Leander Rouse 
Raiders and the 5A Lean-
der Lions.
SHS   2
EHS  1
 Cody Wolff singled 
with Preston Payne on 
third and Jacob Little on 
second in the top of the 
sixth inning to take a nar-
row 2-1 lead in the final 
round of the East Travis 
Tournament March 14, 
holding on for the win.
 Payne singled to lead 
off the inning and went to 
third on a double by Jacob 
Little that went to deep 
left. Wolf drove both run-
ners across the plate with a 
full-count single to center 
field.
 Colton Price got the 
win for the Eagles, com-
ing in for the final two in-
nings. He was able to force 
two batters into ground 
outs with  Rouse’s Heinzke 
stuck on second.
 Little started the game 
for Salado, allowing an 
earned run in the first in-
ning. He faced 25 batters, 
striking out two and al-
lowing four hits. 
SAHS  3
SHS  9
 St. Andrew’s Episcopal 
High School scored three 
meaningless runs in the 
sixth inning of Salado’s 
dominant 9-3 win over the 
Crusaders on March 14.
 The Eagles scored a 
run in the first inning after 
Barret Snyder hit a double 
and advanced to third on 
a passed ball, scoring on 
a groundout to the first 
baseman by Cody Wolf.
 Salado added four runs 
in the second. Chase Bash-
am walked to lead off, fol-
lowed by a single by Ryan 
Dunnahoo and and error 
allowed Colton Price to 
reach second and both 
runners to cross the plate. 
Colby Gilpin walked and 
Price and Gilpin stole bas-
es before Peyton Kyburz 
plated both runners with a 
single to deep right.
 Salado added two runs 
in an error-filled third 
frame.
 Wolf singled to lead off 
the bottom of the fifth and 
advanced on a wild pitch 
before scoring on two 
ground-outs.
 Price singled to lead 
off the bottom of the sixth, 
stealing second. He was 
sent to third on a Gilpin 
single and scored on a sin-
gle by Kyburz.
 Josh Carbajal earned 
the win on the mound, 
pitching five innings and 
facing 20 batters. He al-
lowed one run and struck 
out six.
 Wilk pitched in relief, 
allowing two hits and 
striking out one.
SHS  7
RHS  2
 Salado scored four runs 
in the top of the fifth on 
the way to a 7-2 win over 
the Rockdale Tigers in the 
East Travis County tour-
nament on March 13.
 Barret Snyder led off 
the fifth with a walk and 
went to third on a double 
by Jacob Wilk. Kyle King 
was hit by a pitch and Ja-
cob Little hit a two-run tri-
ple, scoring on a sacrifice 
bunt by Cody Wolf.
 The Eagles added two 
runs in the sixth. Chase 
Basham singled and 
scored on a double by 
Zach Marsh. Snyder fol-
lowed with a double to 
plate Marsh.
 Wolf scored in the sev-
enth after hitting a double. 
Marsh hit a double to drive 

the run across the plate.
 Nic Vreeland doubled 
with one out in the seventh 
to score two runners for 
Rockdale. Gilpin pitched 
five innings for the win 
for Salado, striking out 
two and allowing five 
hits. Price pirched in re-
lief, striking out four and 
giving up two hits and two 
earned runs.
 The Eagles tallied 10 
hits on three Rockdale 
pitchers.
SHS  2
LHS  9
 The Leander Lions 
handed Salado a loss in 
the second round of the 
East Travis County base-
ball tournament March 12 
collecting eight hits off of 
two Eagles pitchers.
 The Raiders held an 8-1 
lead after three innings, 
scoring four runs in the 
bottom of the second and 
three in the bottom of the 
third.
 Ryan Dunnahoo came 
into the game with two 
outs in the second to re-
lieve Chase Basham on the 
mound, who had given up 
eight runs on six hits and 
struck out one batter.
 Dunnahoo allowed just 
one more run in the fourth 
inning to score and struck 
out four batters.
 Salado left five runners 
on the bases during the 
game. The Eagles collect-
ed seven hits off of two 
pitchers for Leander.
 Preston Payne led the 
batters with two hits in two 
at-bats. Garrett Lightfoot 
had two hits in three at-
bats. Also collecting hits 
were Colby Gilpin, Kyle 
King, Dunnahoo, Cody 
Wolf and Barrett Snyder.

 Snyder singled to lead 
off the third inning for the 
Eagles, trailing 5-0. Dun-
nahoo came in as a courte-
sy runner and went to sec-
ond on a ground out to the 
Leander first baseman by 
Carbajal.  With two outs in 
the inning, Preston Payne 
hit a single to deep center 
field, scoring Dunnahoo 
on the throw.
 Wolff reached on a 
fielder’s choice advancing 
on a walk and a fielder’s 
choice before scoring on a 
wild pitch in the sixth in-
ning.
CTHS  3
SHS  8
 Salado Eagles only 
needed the first inning to 
put away Chisholm Trail 
High School in the first 
round of the East Travis 
County baseball tourna-
ment on March 12, scoring 
four runs on the way to an 
8-2 win.
 Jacob Little doubled 
with Preston Payne on 
base after being hit by the 
pitcher. Payne was thrown 
out at home but put run-
ners at the corners on a 
fielder’s choice by Chase 
Basham. Garrett Lightfoot 
singled to drive in Little 
and runners reached sec-
ond and third on the throw. 
 Cody Wolff singled to 
score Basham and Light-
foot scored on a sacrifice 
bunt by Barrett Snyder.
 Wolf scored on an er-
ror before Chisholm Trail 
could record two outs with 
the bases loaded.
 Chisholm Trail scored 
in the top of the fifth. Tye 
Norris singled and went 
to second on a ground-
out before scoring on a 
wild pitch. A walk, a sin-

gle by Seth Lincoln and 
two errors allowed Daniel 
Ramirez to score.
 Salado responded by 
scoring four runs with 
two outs in the bottom of 
the fifth. Preston Payne 
led off with a double and 
Chase Basham was hit by 
a pitch with one out. Bash-
am stole second and  both 
runners scored on a double 
by Cody Wolff. Snyder 
reached on a walk and stole 
second base while Wolf 
stole third.  Jacob Wilk 
hit a triple to plate both 
runners before Chisholm 
Trail pitcher Jorge Rodri-
guez recorded a strike out 
to end the inning. Wolf led 
the batting with two hits, 
two RBIs and two runs on 
three appearances at the 
plate. Wilk had two hits 
and 2 RBIs on three ap-
pearances at the plate.
  The boys travel to Chi-
na Spring on March 20. Zach Marsh tags out player on first against St. An-

drews (win) on March 14. (photo by Laura Snyder)

Leander teams troublesome
for Eagles in East Travis tourney

Jacob Little tags out player on second base against 
Chisolm Trail (win) on  March 12. (photo by Laura Snyder)



Come learn & grow with us 

947-1153
6 weeks to 12 years

Christian Environment
TSR Certified Preschool

Age appropriate Curriculum
All ages Drop off & Pick up@Salado ISD

The
 Play Yard

Two Salado Locations
15299 S IH 35 | Thomas Arnold Road

Preschool Infant Center
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for appt. (254) 947-3309
Dave Swarthout, owner

Hairitage 
BARBER SHOP

Monday - Thursday           
8 a.m. - 5 p.m.

1325 N. Stagecoach Road, Salado

www.hairitagebarbershop.com SALADO
Member 

FDIC

Go Fight Win Eagles

860 N. Main 
254-947-5050

c21bb.com

Good Luck from your ‘Home’ Team

Ace
Pest and Lawn

Locally Owned and Operated 
Licensed by the Structural Pest Control Board TPCL #12512

Customer 
Satisfaction 
Guaranteed

Free Estimates 947-4222

Go Eagles Go!
254-947-5239  • 201 N. Main

(254) 501-3472

We Service all of Central Texas with its flooring needs

Hardwood

Carpet

Laminate

Tile

Vinyl

ChisholmTrailFlooring.com

Locally Owned by SHS Alumni
Ty Taggart

S A L A D O
V ET E R I N A RY   H O S P I TA L

ank you for allowing our family to take care of your family since 1988

www.saladovet.myvetonline.com          1848 N. Robertson Rd.  Salado, TX 76571

254-947-8058

* Heartworm, Flea, & Tick   * Preventave Healthcare  * Micro-Chipping   * Spay/Neuter  
* General & Orthopedic Surgery  * Denstry  * Allergy Tesng  * Boarding (Dr. Supervised)  
* Digital Radiography * Surgical Monitoring Equipment  * Wellness Exams & Blood Tesng    

* Nutrional &  Consultaons  * Drop-offs Available  * Health Cerficates         Behavioral
  

Hills Science Diets & Prescripon Foods

Mon.- Fri. 7:30am to 5:30pm  Sat. 8:00am to 12:00pm

Jon Kendall, D.V.M.   Jeanie Kendall, D.V.M.  
Aaron Schultze, D.V.M.

Ralph Wilson Champs
Salado sixth grade boys were undefeated in the Ralph 
Wilson Sr. Boys division and won first place in the end 
of the season tournament.  They are shown above: 
(front row, from left) Kole Maedgen, Noah Mescher, 
Wrook Brown; (back row, from left) Scott Mescher, 
Brady Shadrick, Dillon McDaniel, Peyton Miller. Not 
pictured, Jacob Armstrong.  

 The Salado Eagle Bots 
(FRC Team 3743) par-
ticipated in their fifth 
F.I.R.S.T. (For Inspiration 
and Recognition of Sci-
ence and Technology) Ro-
botics Competition. The 
Eagle Bots started out in a 
strong first place at the be-
ginning of the completion 
held on the March 12-14 
at the Henry B. Gonzalez 
Convention Center in San 
Antonio and placed fourth 
overall out of 62 teams 
from high schools of all 
sizes. 
 The competition theme 
for this year was Recy-
cle Rush; two alliances of 
three robots each compete 
for time to score points by 
stacking totes on scoring 
platforms, capping those 
stacks with recycling con-
tainers, and properly dis-
posing of pool noodles, 
representing litter.

Salado Eagle Bots are (Front row, from left): Sabrina Spakes, Lance Spakes, Nathaniel Sunshine, Marc Oliva-
res. (Back row, from left): Katie McFarland, Van, Derek Wales, Harrison Glaze, Sean Clement, Zachary Moreno. 
Not pictured James Siwert and Sarah Colley.

Eagle Bots place 4th in 62-team
regional FIRST Robotic competition

 After the FRC 2015 
kick off on Jan. 3, where 
all teams received the 
rules for the competition 
via live broadcast from 
the FRC mediators team 
members with advice from 
sponsors and mentors be-
gan the six week task of 
designing and building the 
robot after class and on 
weekends.
 Salado Robotics team 
members are Katie McFar-
land, Nathaniel Sunshine, 
Tanner Van de Plas, Tyler 
Barrett, Sabrina and Lance 
Spakes, Zachary Moreno, 
Derek Wales, Sean Clem-
ent, Marc Olivares, Har-
rison Glaze, James Siwert 
and Sarah Colley.
 Volunteer mentors are 
Robert Franks, Ed Nelson, 
Patti and Charles Franks, 
Ben Moreno, Buck McFar-
land, and Alberto “Beto” 
Rocha Morales.

 Sponsorships to fund 
the Salado Robotics came 
from the following; First 
Baptist Church of Salado, 
FedEx, Salado ISD, Sala-
do Education Foundation, 
Bloomers Trailers, Texas 
Workforce Commission, 
Garlyn Shelton, Sala-

do Sonic, Bezos Family 
Foundation, McCoy’s, Ka-
mico Instructional Me-
dia, McFarland Family, 
Sunshine Family, Spakes 
Family, Franks Family, 
Kim and Erin Bird, and St. 
Stephen’s Church.

 Salado Lady Eagles 
start district play this 
week, following an his-
toric run for the softball 
program last year that was 
ended in the regional fi-
nals by the Crawford Lady 
Pirates, who won the 2A 
state championship for the 
second time in three years. 
Salado handed the Lady 
Pirates their only loss in 
the season.
 The Eagles bring  a 9-3 
record into district after 
playing four games in the 
Gatesville Tournament.
 
SHS  9
CHS  2
 Salado got a little re-
venge for Crawford short-
ening their state run last 
year, beating the deplet-
ed-by-graduation Lady 
Pirates 9-2 in the tourna-

ment.
 Salado scored three 
runs in the first, including 
a two-run single to right 
field by Bailey Tindell.
 Lindy Martin scored in 
the second on a sacrifice 
fly to left field by Meagan 
Hill.
 With two outs in the 
fourth, the Lady Eagles 
added three more runs by 
Martin, James and Hill.
 Jenna Calder scored in 
the fifth,

SHS  1
KHS  2
 Meagan Hill’s solo ho-
mer in the first inning was 
the only bright note in a 
game in which the Lady 
Eagles struck out 11 times 
in five innings during 
the 2-1 loss to #3-ranked 
Krum.

 Krum scored  an un-
earned run in the fourth 
inning and won the game 
with two outs in the fifth

SHS  9
GHS  4
 Meagan Hill and Malo-
ry Schattle hit back-to-
back homers in the fifth 
inning of the Lady Eagles’ 
9-4 win over Gatesville 
Lady Hornets.  
 Jenna Calder scored an 
unearned run in the sec-
ond inning, reaching on an 
error and scoring on a wild 
pitch.
 Bailey Tindell doubled 
to lead off the fourth and 
Calder was hit by a pitch 
before  Bay hit a sacrifice 
grounder to the third base-
man.  With two outs, Lindy 
Martin singled and James 

was hit by a pitch to load 
the bases. Hill hit a three-
run double and Schattle 
walked. Hill scored on a 
single by Kristen Oakes. 
Bailey Tindell knocked in 
Schattle and Oakes scored 
on a bases-loaded walk. 
 Gatesville scored a run 
in the third inning and 
three runs in the fifth in-
ning.

LHS  7 
SHS  3
 Salado lost to Lore-
na 7-3 although the girls 
knotted the game at 2-2 in 
the fourth.
 Lorena blew the game 
open with five runs in 
the sixth, while the Lady 
Eagles were only able to 
score one run in the sixth.
 

Lady Eagles start district softball this week

Salado’s robot is shown above beginning action in the 
FIRST Robotics Competition in San Antonio over the 
weekend March 14. (Photo courtesy Buck McFarland)

Evans reaches
semis in TFA
 The Salado High 
School Speech and Debate 
Team competed in Tex-
as Forensic Association 
Tournament at Franklin 
High School in El Paso on 
March 5-7.
 Rachel Evans reached 
the semi-final round of 
competition which placed 
her in the top 18 in the 
state. TFA does not distin-
guish between the size of 
the school or whether they 
are private.
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Salado

Village GuideVillage Guide

 1109 W. Village Rd, Salado (behind Sonic)    (254) 947-7117
Monday thru Saturday         10 a.m. to 9 p.m.

Liquor Store

15% off Mixed CASE (12 pack) 
All Wine and most 750ml Liquor

*some restrictions apply

C
as

e 
sa

le

Finders Keepers

Tues. - Sat. 10 a.m. 5:30 p.m.   1(325) 665-5669

Cool Treasures,Unique Decor & Gifts

 400 South Main Street
txfinderskeepers.com

Custom blown 
glass made
in Salado.

View our gallery
of hand-blown pieces 

or make your very own

#2 Peddlers Alley 
Salado Texas 76571

254-947-0339 
(by appointment)

30 - 75

SOFI’S
4 01  S .  M a i n

%
off

SALE

254-947-0747 

Springhouse
120 Royal Street              

Mon-Sat  10-5        
Closed Sunday

New Spring Fashions 
have arrived

Stonecreek Settlement B&B
in Salado

Knitting RetreatSalado Yarn Co.

Register Today (254) 947-0888        saladoyarn.com

April 17      9:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.       $75
Lunch, Snacks, Goodie Bags and Knitting Help

Limited to 15 participants | Preregistration required

SaladoVintage 
Cakery& Bistro

LUNCH      CUPCAKES      CAKES     PIES    

Mon 11-3 | Wed  & Thurs 11-3 | Fri & Sat 11-5

 Spring marks the 
advent of wine festivals in 
Texas. Kick off the season 
at the oldest wine festival 
in Central Texas during the 
weekend of March 28-29, 
and you’ll find the Village 
of Salado filled with folks 
sipping wine, browsing art 
and enjoying food during 
the Seventh Annual Texas 
Wine and Rogue Art Fest. 
 Celebrate spring by 
attending the biggest wine 
festival between Austin 
and Grapevine.
 The Texas Wine and 
Rogue Art Fest is one part 
of the Wildflower Arts 
Weekend in Salado.
 The Wildflower 
weekend includes a Pub 
Crawl on March 27, the 
Wildflower Art Show on 
the grounds of the Salado 
Civic Center on March 
28-29, the Texas Wine 

and Rogue Art Fest on 
the grounds of Salado 
Winery on March 28-29  
and the Edgy Art Show at 
Peddler’s Alley on March 
28.  
 Twenty wineries and 
vineyards pouring all 
varieties of Texas wine, 
alongside 40 booths 
featuring art, delectable 
foods, and handmade 
goodies. The festival is set 
on the grounds of Salado 
Wine Seller on North Main 
Street.
 The Texas Wine & 
Rogue Art Fest will feature 
wineries from Florence, 
Waco and Meridian, as 
well as Poteet, Burleson, 
Marble Falls, Dallas and 
Houston. With over 95 
wines to sample, there is 
something for everyone.  
 Next door to the festival, 
St. Joseph’s Episcopal 

Church of Salado will 
be holding their second 
Annual Art Show as well. 
The parishioners of St. 
Joseph’s wanted to help 
promote local artists so 
they have assembled their 
own art celebration.  Their 
art will include handcrafts 
such as recycled hand-
painted flower pots, name 
jewelry and homemade 
goodies like coconut 
granola.  The youth group 
will be selling hot dogs 
and lemonade.
 Naturally there will 
be music to add to the 
beautiful setting at Salado 
Winery and Salado Wine 
Seller. 
 This year, the event has 
expanded with more tents, 
wines, music and food. 
 Glass River Design, a 
Salado-based company, 
will be showcasing their 
design work at the Sev-
enth Annual Texas Wine 
& Rogue Art Fest at Sal-
ado Winery Company. 
The two companies have 
worked together before, 
specifically when creat-
ing the winery’s beautiful 
glass bathroom door. The 
door depicts owners June 
Ritterbusch and Sheldon 
Vickers working hard in 
the vineyard. It was cus-
tom made after the glass 
panel was broken in the 
original antique door. 
They also created a glass 
piece of June with her 
vines for the winery’s en-
tryway. The winery’s cli-
entele frequently ask about 
these pieces.

  Ritterbusch speaks 
highly of Paxton and her 
work after these experi-
ences. “Not only is Melis-
sa’s work a great addition 
to the winery, but she is 
a pleasure to work with.” 
says Ritterbusch.
 Glass River Design 
started in Arizona in 1985 
and moved to Salado in 
2002. Owner and founder 
Melissa Paxton has been 
creating glass art for over 
35 years. Each piece is 
handcrafted and custom-
ized. They’ve made glass 
countertops, kitchen back-
splashes, glass partitions, 
sinks, shower doors, and 
glass signage, among other 
items. 
 You can see Glass Riv-
er Design’s work on their 
website at www.glass-
riverdesign.com, their stu-
dio in Salado, and at the 
Texas Wine & Rogue Art 
Fest March 28-29. 
 “I wanted to attract a 
different type of artist, so 
I named it ‘Rogue’ as in 
the artists are goin’ rogue,” 
Ritterbusch goes on to 
explain, “We are always 
searching for unusual 
artists and this year we 
have found some. These 
Texas wineries are rogue 
entrepreneurs as well, and 
I think all the wine and art 
folks are going to create a 
great experience.” 
 Admission is free and 
$10 buys six wine tasting 
tickets and souvenir glass.  
Additional wine tasting 
tickets will be available.

One of the newer products of Glass River Design are 
glass faucets that complement the glass sinks, coun-
tertops and back splashes. See the display of glass 
artist Melissa Paxton during the Texas Wine and 
Rogue Art Fest, which is part of the Wildflower Arts 
Weekend March 27-29.

Kick off Spring festival season March 28-29 in Salado

Custom mugs running
out for March 27
Wildflower Pub Crawl
 Celebrate the beginning of Spring in Salado at the 
second annual  Wildflower Pub Crawl 6-9 p.m. March 
27.  The new mug for premium ticketholders has been 
designed by Salado glass artist Gail Allard II, owner 
of Salado Glassworks and only 15 mugs are left as of 
presstime. Hurry to order your premium tickets before 
the mugs run out. 
 Ticket prices are $59.95 for premium tickets (which 
include a handblown glass mug from Salado Glassworks) 
and $19.95 for standard tickets.
 Tickets can be purchased online through Eventbrite, 
keywords Wildflower Pub Crawl Salado.
 Each stop the crawler will receive one featured beer 
and a light bar snack.  The stops include: Alexander’s, 
The Shed, Stagecoach Saloon, Chupacabra Brewery, 
Johnny’s Cantina and for premium ticket holders, Salado 
Glassworks.
 Each ticket includes: one draw of the featured beer 
at each of the four regular stops: The brews available at 
each stop are these: The Shed,  Cow Creek; Alexander’s, 
Revolver’s Blood and Honey; Chupacabra, Karbach; 
Stagecoach Saloon, Shiner Blonde, Johnny’s Cantina, 
Robert Earle Keen’s Honey Pilsner. Additionally, pre-
mium tickets only include a limited edition, handblown, 
signed and numbered Salado Glassworks mug, with a 
draw of Sierra Nevada IPA at Salado Glassworks.
 There will be no refunds or transfers in the event of 
ticket holder cancellation. Tickets for those who are 21 
and over. Adults only. IDs will be checked at each stop.
 Finish the evening with a free Texas country concert 
at Johnny’s Outback.
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Tuesday Night Prix Fixe
EVERY TUESDAY FROM 5pm TILL CLOSE

PRIX FIXE TWO COURSE MEAL with a FEATURED BEVERAGE PARING
AN EXCEPTIONAL VALUE FOR
YOUR DINING EXPERIENCE!

Chef’s Special selections change weekly $14.95
Award Winning Cuisine in a Registered Historic and Comfortable Setting

T H E R A N G E R E S T U R A N T. C O M      2 5 4 . 9 4 7 . 3 8 2 8

es are $50 and include 
membership in the 
Salado College Founda-
tion.info: (254) 541-4130 
March 23
 Ribbon Cutting for 
Salado Chamber of 
Commerce member 
ERA Colonial Real 
Estate, 5 p.m. at 301 N. 
Main Street. 
March 24
 Landscaping with 
Native Plants seminar, 
4 p.m. at Salado Public 
Library. Speaker: Mary 
Ann Everett, Master 
Gardener and Master 
Naturalist. 
March 25
 Salado Lions Club, 
11:30 a.m., Salado Civic 
Center.
March 26
  Martinis and Mani-
cures at The Lounge at 
The Range, $25 for 2 
ladies night adult bever-
ages, a manicure and a 
selection of appetizers, 
space is limited. appoint-
ments: 254-947-3828.  
March 26
 Annual Fine 
China Luncheon and 
Fundraiser 11:30 a.m. at 
The Venue. Sponsored by 
Salado Area Republican 
Women. Tickets $25 per 
person: barclaymccort@
gmail.com,  or call. 254-
947-3617.

March  26
 Barrel Racing 
Practice, 7 p.m. at 3C 
Cowboy Fellowship. 
March 27
 Fish Fry by Saint Ste-
phens Catholic Church 
Youth, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m., 
every Friday during 
Lent. US Farm Raised 
Catfish, fries, hushpup-
pies, onion rings, beans, 
coleslaw, dessert, and 
drink - $9 (adult) and $5 
(child).
March 27
 Beginner’s Golf clinic 
at Mill Creek by golf pro 
J.L. Lewis, 5-6 p.m. $20 
per person. 947-5698
March 27
 Community Meeting 
to create a Vision for 
Main Street, 1 p.m. at 
Salado City Hall. Join 
the Village of Salado 
and  Texas Target Com-
munities program at 
A&M to share feedback 
to direct future Main 
Street design. info: (254) 
947-5060
March 27
 Second Annual Pub 

Thru - March 31
 Soul Keeping by 
Joyhn Ortbert, Tuesdays 
at noon in Salado UMC 
Youth Activities Center. 
March 19
 Salado Chamber of 
Commerce Board of 
Directors meeting, 8:30 
a.m. in the Salado Visi-
tor’s Center.

March 19
 3rd Thursday Music 
Club, 5 - 8 p.m. at JD’s 
Travel Center. Old time 
acoustic music. Every-
one welcome to come 
play or listen. Chicken 
Fried Steak Special with 
Homemade Peach Cob-
bler served 11 a.m. - 2 
p.m. and 5 - 9 p.m. for 
$4.99. 
March 19
  Martinis and Mani-
cures at The Lounge at 
The Range, $25 for 2 
ladies night adult bever-
ages, a manicure and a 
selection of appetizers, 
space is limited. appoint-
ments: 254-947-3828.

March  19
 Barrel Racing 
Practice, 7 p.m. at 3C 
Cowboy Fellowship. 
March 20
 Beginner’s Golf clinic 
at Mill Creek by golf pro 
J.L. Lewis, 5-6 p.m. $20 
per person. 947-5698
March 20
 Fish Fry by Saint Ste-
phens Catholic Church 
Youth, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m., 
every Friday during 
Lent. US Farm Raised 
Catfish, fries, hushpup-
pies, onion rings, beans, 
coleslaw, dessert, and 
drink - $9 (adult) and $5 
(child).
March 20
 Salado Aldermen 
meeting, 6:30 p.m., Mu-
nicipal building, 301 N. 
Stagecoach Rd. Meeting 
is open to the public.

March 21
 Jazz on the Creek, 
9-11 p.m. at Alexander’s 
Distillery at Inn on the 
Creek. 
March 21
 Blow Your Own Eas-
ter Egg at Salado Glass-
works, by appointment. 
Reservations required at 
Saladoglassworks.com
March 21
 Trudy’s Closet, 8 a.m. 
at Grace Baptist Church
March 21
 Bell County Star 
Party, 8:30 - 11:30 p.m. 
at Overlook Park, Still-
house Hollow Lake on 
FM1670. Central Texas 
Astronomical Society. 
info: centexastronomy.
org
March 22
 Open discussion Al-
Anon Meeting, 6 p.m. 
Salado United Methodist 
Church Youth Activities 
Center.
March 23
 Salado Village Art-
ists, Village Art Build-
ing, 9:30 a.m. Artists 
meet and work together 
in brush art, collage, 
card and jewelry mak-
ing New artists welcome.
March 23
 Salado Village Artists 
Stitchers & Knitters, 1 
p.m. at Salado Village 
Artists Building. New 
artists welcome
March 23
 Salado ISD Board 
of Trustees meeting, 6 
p.m. at the Salado Civic 
Center.
March  23
 Team Roping, 7 p.m. 
at 3C Cowboy Fellow-
ship.
March 24
 Adult game day at 
Presbyterian Church of 
Salado, 10 a.m.
March 24
 Salado Community 
Chorus practice, 6 p.m., 
Salado Civic Center, un-
less otherwise noted.
March 25
 Stations of the Cross, 
St. Joseph’s Episcopal 
Church, 6:30 p.m.
March 21
 Blow Your Own Eas-
ter Egg at Salado Glass-
works, by appointment. 
Reservations required at 
Saladoglassworks.com
March 22
 Birdhouse Installa-
tion, 1:30 p.m. at Salado 
College Park. Birdhous-

Crawl, 5-9 p.m. Pre-
mium tickets include five 
stops and hand-blown 
glass commemorative 
mugs by Salado Glass-
works’ Gail Allard II. 
Only 100 premium 
Tickets available $59.95. 
Standards tickets are 
$19.95 for four stops. 
Info at salado.com. 
March 27
 Fourth Friday Gospel 
Singing, 7 p.m. at First 
Cedar Valley Baptist 
Church on FM 2843. Pot 
luck to follow, bring a 
favorite dish or dessert.

March 27
 Kirk Baxley’s Song 
Writers Circle at John-
ny’s Cantina, 7  - 10 p.m. 
free show 21 & up. Info: 
johnnysoutback.com
March 28
 13th Smokin’ Spokes 
Bike Ride, 8 a.m. at 
Pace Park. Rides of 15, 
27, 57, 70, 85, 102 miles. 
Early registration is $25 
(includes T-shirt); on-site 
registration is $30. Sign up 
at saladospokes.com.

March 28
 Jazz on the Creek, 
9-11 p.m. at Alexander’s 
Distillery at Inn on the 
Creek. 
March 28
 Second Annual Edgy 
Art Show, Peddler’s 
Alley off of Royal Street 
and Main Street Salado. 
Ten artists will create a 
work of art by 3 p.m. that 
day. Vote on which artist 
you think is the best by 
casting your tickets. Info 
at salado.com.

March 28
 The Wilmer Memo-
rial Lecture, 4-6 p.m. at 
the Salado Civic Center. 
Speaker Talmage Boston 
will speak on Baseball: 
The Nature, personality 
and Power of the Gamer.
March 28
 Salado High School 
Prom at The Terrace. 
March 28-29
 Annual Wildflower 
Art Show, grounds of 
Salado Civic Center. 
Live music and Texas 
artists under the oak trees. 
Saturday 10 a.m.-5 p.m., 
Sunday 10 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Info at salado.com.

March 28-29
 Texas Wine & Rogue 
Art Fest, Sat. 12 noon-
5 p.m., Sun. 12 noon-4 
p.m. at Salado Winery. 
Wine tasting from 20 
Texas wineries, artists, 
food and music.

Happy Hour 5 - 6:30 Tues - Thurs 
 

Tues - Thurs 5 - 9
Fri & Sat 5 - 11

Open

On Center Circle                  (254) 947-5554 ext 2
inncreek.com

Join Our Text Club by texting 
"speakeasy" to 313131

201 North Main

OPEN
10 - 5:30 Mon - Sat   

12:30 - 5 Sun

254-947-5239

201 North Main

OPEN
10 - 5:30 Mon - Sat   

12:30 - 5 Sun

254-947-5239

Open Daily 
3 North Main

C J Harbuz, CNHP 
(254) 947-1909

DISCOVER HEALTHIER LIVING
With Nature’s Sunshine’s 

premium-quality health solutions

106 North Main Street
(next to Ambrosia Tea Room)  

(254) 855-5538 Private Showings

THURS - SAT 10 - 5 SUN 12 - 5 MON 10 - 5
CLOSED TUES & WED       947-3355

751 Stagecoach Road  I-35 frontage road North
Clean Restrooms

SALADO ANTIQUE MALL
and Bee’s Antiques

Thousands of Antiques, Collectibles and Primitives
 in a unique and inviting atmosphere

The Original Salado Market Days
9-5 on the 2nd weekend - Don’t miss April 11 - 12 

PizzaPlaceSalado.com

947-0022
230 North Main Street
Open Daily 11 am

The Pizza Place

 Pickup   •   Dine-in  •  Delivery

Handcrafted Pizza and Sandwiches
Baked Pasta Dishes | Wings

Hand Dipped Blue Bell Ice Cream
All You Can Eat Salad Bar

Open at Lunch
no minimum orders
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(254) 947-0027 | (800) 724-0027

Historic Bed and Breakfast ~Weddings ~ Receptions  ~ Meetings

Inn at Salado

North Main & Pace Park Dr.  inn-at-salado.com                   

Shop at Salado’s Boutique Marketplace
Women’s Apparel, Jewelry, Baby Gifts & Apparel, 

Gourmet Food, Home Decor & Furniture,
Yarn Shop, Home Fragrance, 

Gifts & More

22 North Main Street

MUD PIES 
POTTERY

HAND THROWN POTTERY 
ONE PIECE AT A TIME 

Handmade 
Pottery,

Homemade 
Fudge 

OVER 50 FLAVORS
including Sucrose free 

Gluten Free

18 N. Main Salado 

947-0281 

Closed Tuesday

millcreek-golf.com               (254) 947-5698

Golf Lessons  | Junior Golf Academy | Fully Stocked Pro Shop 
Practice Facility | Memberships Available 

Book Your Tee Time Today

18 unforgettable holes
of Golf designed by 

Robert Trent Jones, Jr.

Head Golf Professional  

JL Lewis 
 Two Time PGA Tour Winner

Mill Creek Country Club Bar & Grill 
open to the public 8 a.m. - 7 p.m.

642 N. Main St.     (254) 947-8848 

sta mpsal adotex as.com

Rubber Stamps
Scrapbooking

ribbons
Great Classes

Cowboys Bar-B-Q
Exit 285 • 1300 Robertson RD

Catering, Take Out or Dine In

254-947-5700  Miguel Perez, owner

Slow Cooking Fast Service

Subscribe Today
First Class Mail Delivery
$26 year in Bell County
$28 statewide      $36 outside Texas

(254) 947-5321

Corner of Royal Street and Center Circle (West)
(254) 947-1960

 Open
Mon, Wed, Thurs 5 p.m.
Fri, Sat & Sun 11 a.m.

Closed Tues

A place for weary travelers, thirsty 
tourist, and hungry neighbors!

 Shed Slider’s
Scrumptious!

Pulled Port, Chicken Salad, Burgers

Magnolias
of Salado

#1 Salado Square | Main Street  | Salado
254-947-0323 | www.magnoliasofsalado.com

The largest selection of fine art
originals and Bronzes in Salado.

Limited Edition prints & canvas reproductions.

Main Street • Salado 
(888) 461-2605 • (254) 947-3930
www.prellopfineartgallery.com

prellop FINE ART 
GALLERY

Sa
la

do
 C

re
ek

 A
nt

iq
ue

s 511 Stagecoach Rd.
(East Access Road) IH35

Clock Repair by
The Clock Doctor

(254) 947-1800

saladocreekantiques.com
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1. Animal Medical Salado  254-947-8800 $
2. JD’s Travel Center 254-947-5228 D
3. The Play Yard Preschool 254-947-1153 $
5. Wildfire Ranch Arena 877-947-9988 E
6. St. Stephen Catholic Church 254-947-8037 C
8. SALADO COLLEGE HILL PARK  
10. Stagecoach Inn Restaurant 254-947-5111 D
12.  THE SHOPS AT THE STAGECOACH 
 A. Finders Keepers 325-665-5669 S
13. PUBLIC RESTROOMS
14. Central Texas Area Museum 254-947-5232 E
17.  SHADY VILLA CENTER
19.  Salado Glassworks 254-947-0339 S
24. Springhouse 254-947-0747 S
27. The Shed 254-947-1960 D
29.  Inn on the Creek B&B 254-947-5554 L
 Alexander’s Distillery 254-947-5554 D
32. Tablerock Amphitheater 254-947-9205 E
34. HISTORIC SALADO CEMETERY 36. 
36. Salado United Methodist Church 254-947-5482 C
37. First Baptist Church of Salado 254-947-5465 C
 CREEKSIDE CENTER
43. Susan Marie’s Dress Shop 254-947-5239 S
45. Prellop Fine Art Gallery 254-947-3930 S
48. W.A. Pace Memorial Park 254-947-5060
50. THE VERANDA
  A. First Texas Brokerage 254-947-5577 R
51. First State Bank 254-947-5852 $
52. FIRST CENTRE
  A. First Community Title 254-947-8480 R
  B. Farmers Insurance 
       Zbranek Agency 254-947-0995 $
53. Angelic Herbs 254-947-1909 S
54. Inn at Salado B&B 254-947-0027 L

Shopping Map of Salado

55. SALADO SQUARE
  A. Magnolia’s 254-947-0323 S
  B. Salado Vintage Cakery
           and Bistro 254-947-9358 D
  C. Linda Rountree Pritchard Egg 
       Massage Therapist 254-947-4263 $
56. The Range at the Barton House 254-947-3828 D
58. Salado Family Dentisty 254-947-5242 S
61.  Salado Creek Jewelers by Kiki 254-855-5538 S
63. Mud Pies Pottery 254-947-0281 S
  Sir Wigglesworth Fudge
64. The Shoppes on Main in Salado 254-947-0888 S
  Salado Yarn Co.  254-947-0888 S
70. OLD CHURCH PLACE
  A. The Pizza Place 254-947-0222 D
  A. Gallery Properties 254-947-3442 $
71. THE COLONY
  A. Griffith Fine Art Gallery 254-947-3177 S
75. SALADO CIVIC SQUARE
79. CORNETT CORNER
  A. Salado Creek Winery 254-947-0237 S
  Crain Chiropractic & Wellness 254-947-2225  $
80. Historic Log Cabins & Aiken Cemetery
81. Salado Art Center and Village Artists
82. Salado Civic Center
  Salado ISD Administration 254-947-5479 E
85. Salado Visitors Center 254-947-8634
 Salado Chamber of Commerce 254-947-5040
86. Salado Wine Seller 254-947-8011 S
87. St. Joseph’s Episcopal Church 254-947-3160 C
89.  Presbyterian Church of Salado 254-947-8106 C
90. Troy Smith Financial Services 254-947-0376 $
91. Salado Sculpture Garden 
92. SALADO ARTS COMPLEX

96. THE STAGESTOP CENTER
  A. Bruce Bolick, CPA 254-718-7299 $
98. Stamp Salado 254-947-8848 S
99. Upscale Interiors Consignment 254-947-8098 S
100. Salado Post Office 254-947-5322 
101. Century 21 Bill Bartlett 
  Real Estate 254-947-5050 R
102. Subway 254-947-5593 D
 Old-Fashioned Burgers 254-947-5271 D
103. The Personal Wealth Coach 254-947-1111 $
105. SALADO PLAZA SHOPPING CENTER
  B. Sam Teas Dentistry 254-947-4755 $
  B. Salado Village Voice 254-947-5321 $
  B. Ace Pest Control 254-947-4222 $
  B. Walt Tollefson Computer 254-291-6354 $
  B. Finney Insurance 254-947-3599 $
  B. Monteith Abstract & Title 254-947-3922 $
  B. Anytime Fitness 254-947-1063 $
  B. The Haire Shop 
      Tammy Haire, stylist 254-760-1990 $
  B. Mill Creek Cleaners 254-947-0100 $
  B. Integrity Rehab 254-699-3933 $
  C. Brookshire Brothers 254-947-8922 S
108. Mill Creek Country Club 254-947-5698 E
109.  Salado Public Library 254-947-9191 E
110. Salado Cleaners 254-947-7299 $
111. Hairitage Barber Shop 254-947-3309 $
116.  Salado High School 254-947-5429 E
118. Salado Collision & Restoration 254-947-3380 $
119. Salado Fire Department Station #2
121. Grace Baptist Church 254-947-5917 C
122. Salado Veterinary Hospital 254-947-8058 $
124. Cowboy’s Barbecue 254-947-5700 D
131.  Johnny’s Steaks & Bar-Be-Que 254-947-4663 D

135. The Play Yard Infant Center 254-947-1129 $
138. Salado Lady Eagles Softball Field  
139. Thomas Arnold Elementary 254-947-5191 E
140. Salado Intermediate School 254-947-1700 E
141.  Salado Junior High School 254-947-6985 E
142. Salado Eagle Stadium  
143. Eagle Baseball Field  
144. Village Spirits 254-947-7117 S
145. Fairway Sports Vehicles 254-947-4065 S
147. Salado Masonic Lodge #296 254-458-2643 CV
148. Salado Baptist Church Youth Activities Center
151. Salado Fire Department Station #1
152. Salado Church of Christ 254-947-5241 C
153.  Village of Salado 254-947-5060 
155. Salado Creek Antiques 254-947-1800 S
156. Salado Antique Mall 254-947-3355 S
157. Horizon Bank Salado 254-947-8636 $
159. Cedar Valley Baptist Church 254-947-0148 C

NOT SHOWN ON MAP 
3C Cowboy Fellowship  254-947-7211 C
Jake’s Rental 254-947-9494 $

To advertise your  business in the 
Salado Village Voice newspaper, call 
Marilyn at 254.947.5321 or email 
advertising@saladovillagevoice.com

Bell County’s award-winning winery

418 N. Main Street             (254) 947-9000
saladoswirlandsip.com                 Free WiFi

Open Daily
till 8 p.m. on

 Saturday

OLD FASHIONED BURGERS
& ICE-CREAM

882 North Main Street
Sun - Thur: 11 AM – 7 PM

Fri - Sat: 11 AM – 9 PM

(254)-947-5271

 facebook.com/burgersicecream
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1318 Walker Circle, Salado
4 BR, 2.5 BA

$280,000

1332 Walker Circle, Salado
4 BR, 2.5 BA

$327,021

106 Oakwood Dr., Temple
3 BR, 2 BA
$129,721

1207 Baines St., Salado
4 BR, 2 BA
$215,021

11124 Armstrong Rd., Belton
4 BR, 2 BA on 7.5 ac.

$429,021

1618 Chisholm Ct., Salado
3 BR, 2.5 BA

$168,021

• Creeks of Salado: Estate-sized lots starting at $60,000
• Mill Creek lots: $32,000 - $59,000
• Hidden Springs lots:  $47,500 - $74,900 
• 10.24 acres, potential for commercial business on FM 1670, just off Hwy 190
• 15 ac.- I-35 South of Salado
• 27 ac. tract - Fox Rd. SOLD
• 59, 65 & 80 ac. tracts on I-35 S. of Salado, nice views and long road frontage
• 93 ac., hilltop homesite in Holland

2409 Smith Bluff, Salado
4 BR, 2 BA
$249,721

1578 Hidden Springs, Salado
3 BR, 2BA on 2 acres

$269,921

5326 Trailview Dr., Temple
$89,721

4573 Whisper Trail, Belton
3 BR, 2 BA
$224,993

1118 Cedar Creek Dr., Belton
3 BR, 2 BA
$219,021

2217 Smith Bluff, Salado
$259,921

SOLD

860 N. Main
Salado, Tx

254.947.5050
www.C21BB.com

Text 
C21BB 

to
 87778

Download our 
mobile app

SOLD
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15 words   $7
.25 per word after

advertising@
SaladoVillageVoice.com

PO Box 587
Salado, TX 76571

Drop Box at 
Salado Village Voice

Office in Salado Plaza

Advertising is prepaid

Cash or Check 
Visa or Mastercard

may be used for 
purchases over $20

Words: ____ First 15 words $7 + .25 per word = ______  Number of weeks to run ad: _______ Total due: ________

NAME: PHONE:
ADDRESS:
EMAIL:

Buy - Sell - Trade with the Salado Village Voice Marketplace

Continued, pg 3d

A u t o m o b i l e  & 
S m A l l  e n g i n e   
RepAiR

Fairway Sports Vehi-
cles- Sales, Service and Rent-
als of Sports Vehicles and Golf 
Cars.  Huge Selection of Stihl 
products. 1220 N. Robertson Rd., 
Salado. 254-947-4065. tfn

Salado Collision & 
Restoration. Collision repair 
specialists, expert restoration. 40 
years experience, 3514 FM 2484 
across from Salado High School. 
947-3380 or (512)917-4523.

E & E  A i r - C o o l e d 
Engines: Shindaiwa Dealer, 
parts, sales and service, chain 
saw sharpening, 254-947-8006, 
24767 FM 2268.         tfnd

B&K Small Engine 
Repair: Lawn mowers, trim-
mers, edgers, chain-saws, much 
more, 254-933-7557.                  tfnd

C.A.R.S.  Col l is ion 
Center: auto body repairs, 
detail shop, 1914 S. IH-35 Belton, 
254-933-7400.            tfnd

Child CARe 

bAbySitting

The Play Yard: 6 weeks 
to 12 years with age appropriate 
curriculum, drop of and pick up 
from Salado schools, 254-947-
1153.  tfnb

ComputeRS

Walt Tollefson computer 
repairs and sales, data recovery, 
configurations, Salado Plaza suite 
#135, 254-291-6354.   tfnd

dRy CleAneRS

Salado Cleaners: Laun-
dry, dry cleaning, alterations, 
leather, suede, 1209 N. Stage-
coach, 254-947-7299. tfnd

Mill Creek Cleaners, 
quality dry cleaning, laundry, 
alterations, 213 Mill Creek Dr. 
Suite 200, 254-947-0100.    tfnd

diRt WoRk

Lone Star Grading, 
commercial, residential, industrial 
excavation, grading, paving, pads, 

FoR SAle

Brown tweed Flex-
steel sofa for sale. 
Paid $2300 2 year ago, will sell 
for $750. Very nice. 947-9455, 
931-5300.

Antiques and collect-
ibles at Salado Antique Mall 
and Bees Antiques 751 Stage-
coach Road, I-35 frontage road 
North. 947-3355.    tfn

Quality antiques Salado 
Creek Antiques,   500 I 35 Access 
Rd.   

Used Furniture: Save 
money on quali ty furniture. 
Upscale Interiors Resale. 702 N. 
Main St. 254-947-8098.

gARbAge

Clawson Disposal: Com-
petitive pricing for great garbage 
service; containers, too. 512-
746-2000.

glASS And WindoW

Clear View Window 
Cleaning: Windows, gutters, 
power washing, ceiling fans, 254-
931-6172.

heAlth And FitneSS

Anytime Fitness- 24 
hour Health Club. Fit-
ness classes, personal training 
available, 24 hour access. 254-
947-1063. 

Angelic Healing: Mas-
sage, body wraps, herbal facial 
massage, 2110 West Adams Ave., 
Temple, 254-421-2077

Angelic Herbs: Profes-
sional Wellness, Lifestyle, 
weight loss and stress manage-
ment solutions. C J Harbuz, CNHP 
947-1909 3 N Main.

Treatment of medical 
and surgical skin dis-
ease and skin cancer, 
Texas Dermatology Center, 512-
868-9800.

T herapeut ic  Mas-
sage, stress management 
and healthy lifestyle strategies, 
Linda Pritchard-Egg, RN, LMT, 
254-947-4263.

Family Dentistry: Lum-
ineers for straighter, whiter teeth. 
Douglas B. Willingham, DDS, 
254-947-5242.

Sam Teas, D.D.S.: Dental 
Implants, Reconstruction Den-
tistry, General Dentistry. 254-
947-4755.

heAt & AiR

Britt Heating & Air: 
Installation and repairs, 254-
760-1004, 254-947-5263, TACL 
#B006640

driveways, roads, 254-947-0149 
or 254-933-7900

CBS Construction: septic 
tanks, house pads, driveways, 
lot clearing, top soil, 254-718-
1752.                       tfnd

FinAnCiAl & ReAl 

eStAte SeRviCeS

Meinen Financial Ser-
vices, Principal Protected 
Savings and Retirement Income 
Plans (817) 585-1590.

Troy L Smith Financial: 
Personal investment solutions. 
254-947-0376, Troylsmith.com.

Alton D. Thiele PC: 
Certified Public Accountant, tax 
returns, business accounting, 
auditing, consulting, 254-939-
0701.                 tfnd

Bruce A. Bolick, CPA: 
Payroll, W-2, Direct Deposit, 
By appointment, 254-718-7299. 
SaladoCPA@aol.com.           tfnd

First Community Title, 
branches in Salado, Temple, 
Killeen and Gatesville. 40 N. 
Main Street, Salado 254-947-
8480.               tfnd

The Personal Wealth 
Coach®:  SEC registered 
investment advisor, highly per-
sonalized portfolio design and 
management, 254-947-1111.

Monteith Abstract & 
Title Company: Full service title 
company, 213 Mill Creek Dr., Suite 
#140, 254-947-3922.

John Hall: Insurance and 
financial services, auto, home, 
ranch, business, life, health, 254-
778-8087. 

Rita Zbranek, Farmers 
Insurance, auto, home, life, com-
mercial, 254-947-0995.

Finney Insurance, home, 
auto, life, commercial, liability, 
farm, ranch, 254-947-3599.

FloRiSt

Brookshire Brothers full 
service florist. Blooming plants. 
254-947-8922.

Bell Air Conditioning: 
All brands repairs, free estimates, 
100% financing available, 254-
939-1141. TACLA002113C

JeWeleRS

Lastovica Jewelers: 
in-store jewelry repairs, diamond 
sales, setting and appraisal, 
custom design, watch repair, 
254-773-5772.

Devereaux’s Jewelers: 
Quality crafted custom work, 
jewelry repair, appraisals, watch 
repair, stone setting, diamond 
sales, photo design. 254-771-
1260.

lAndSCAping

lAWnWoRk & tRee

Trees, Shrubs & Land-
scaping,  Pruning, www.
victormareklandscaping.com. 
1-512-818-3822, Removal and 
Hauling. Flower beds, yard work, 
top soil.  Serving Salado 32 years. 
0724tfn 

Double J Tree Service: 
Lot clearing, acreage mowing, 
chipping, mulching, trimming, 512-
635-4064. 512-746-272.

peRSonAl SeRviCeS

Jenny Wiggin Potter- 
Colorist, Hairstylist at 
the Salons at Tuscan Square. 
5297 South 31st Street, Suite 
117A in Temple. (254) 421-8896.

Salado Creek Martial 
Arts classes enrolling 
now. Located on Salado Plaza 
Dr. Schedule at saladocreekmar-
tialarts.com. 947-8204.

Hairitage Barber Shop: 
Full service Barber Shop, call 254-
947-3309 for appointments. 

The Haire Shop, full ser-
vice salon, walk-ins accepted. 
254-760-1990. 

peSt ContRol

Ace Pest Control: Cus-
tomer satisfaction guaranteed, 
free estimates, TPCL #12512; 
David Preston. 254-947-4222

plumbing

Moffat & Daughters 
Plumbing: Service, repair, 
remodeling, 254-289-5986 Master 
LIC # M017002

Salado Plumbing. In-
home repairs, 254-947-5800. 
Master LIC M 16892

Yount Sewer & Drain: 
septic tank & grease trap pump-
ing, 254-947-5036

RentAl equipment

Jakes Rental - Specializing 
in Skid Steer and Trailer Rentals. 
jakesrental.com (254) 947-9494.

RentAl/ leASe

CommeRCiAl

Prime Retail Space 
on Main Street Salado 
located @ 230 N. Main Street 
(Old Church Place) next to The 
Pizza Place restaurant. 2,100 
sq/ft ground level heated/cooled 
w/wood floors, (2)-36” entrance 
doors & (1)-48” freight door. 
$1900. p/mon. Call Larry Sands, 
Broker @ Properties by Larry 
Sands @ 254-913-5467. 

8/21tfnb

• Skid Steer Loaders

• RotoTillers

• Chain Saws

 Locally owned Equipment Rental

254-947-9494
Salado’s Industrial Park – 9443 Lark Trail

across from Chick’s Landscaping on Lark Trail between FM2484 and W. Amity

• Trailers 10ft, 16ft, 20ft

• Trimmers

• 1 Man Augers

• Shingles
• Metal
• Quality 

Repairs
• Commercial

Roofing Free Estimates

(254) 933-2622
  Fully Insured

*Shingles * Metal *Quality Repairs
*Commercial Roofing

Free Estimates  * Fully Insured

(254)933-2622

 

B&K Small Engine Repair
5571 West Hwy 190 Belton

Lawn Mowers (all sizes)
Trimmers • Edgers

Chain-Saws • Generators
Golf Carts Service & Repair

Prompt Professional Service
Most all makes and models 

Pick -up and delivery available

(254) 933-7557

ALL TYPES OF FENCE
RESIDENTIAL
RANCH 
COMMERCIAL

ORNAMENTAL GATES
& OPERATORS

CUSTOM ENTRIES

512-264-4303
Tracy (TW) Wilson

lonestarfenceco@yahoo.com
www.lonestar-fence.com

Salado Plumbing

947-5800

“We are ready”
In home repairs

Master LIC M 16892

1997 Club Car Golf Cart

Windshield and Closed Cover

Good Condition   48 volt system 
$800                 254-716-3589

.

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD’S BEEN REZONED
OR HADN’T YOU HEARD?

When local governments make decisions they are required to 
publish a newspaper notice to let you know. But that could change.  

Local governmental entities across the state want to bury their 
public notices on little seen, rarely visited government websites. 

What you don’t know will affect you personally!

If it is not in the newspaper, you won’t know about it.

Salado Village Voice
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Classified ads         Classified ad 
deadline is noon Monday 
call 947-5321, or email

classifieds@saladovillagevoice.com

 from page 2d
Prime Office Space 
available in Salado 
Civic Square building 
@ 417 North Main Street (across 
the street from Salado Civic 
Center). 550’ office suites up to 
3,000 sq/ft. Call Larry Sands, 
Broker @ Properties by Larry 
Sands @ (254)913-5467. 8/21tfnb

Rental/lease 

Residential

Cozy remodeled 1 bed, 
1 bath, townhouse with washer 
and dryer. Nice view of Salado 
Creek, $750. 254-228-3627. 
1/8tfnb

For Rent clean 2 BR, 
2 B duplex, $700 mo. call 
760-4440. 0918tfnb

Charming, spacious, 
2/2/1 townhome for 
rent. Clean!! 6 closets, vaulted 
ceiling, w/d closet inside. Walk 
to shopping center. Lawn care 
provided. 254-338-5083

10/2tfnb

Residential sales

Nothing else like this 
on the Salado market! 
Spacious town home on the golf 
course with great views. Open 
floor plan includes great room, 
gorgeous built-in bookcases. 
Like-new condition, all new carpet, 
low-E windows, fresh paint inside 
and out.  Reduced $189,000. 
1710 Old Mill Rd., Unit 14.  Raney 
& Associates, 254-913-1215. 
01/23tfnb

Adorab le  cot tage 
located on .74 acre in 
Victorian Oaks close to shopping 
and restaurants This 3 BR - 2 1/2 
BA has been totally renovated. 
Oversized garage with room for 
golf cart or workshop. Beautiful 
lot.  Seller is listing agent and a 
licensed Realtor. 101 Rose Way 
$285,000. Raney & Associates, 
254-913-1215. 01/23tfnb

Perfect home over-
looking the Texas Hill 
Country. Hill country flavored 
home on 5 gorgeous acres with 
barn for horses $429,900. More 
info at www.1349hiddensprings.
com Call First Texas Brokerage 
947-5577

4 BR, 2.5 BA home 
fronts Mill Creek Golf 
Course.  Fully landscaped & 
irrigated yard with beautiful views.  
Formal living & formal dining 
with an office.  Beautiful hard-
wood floors in dining area & tile 
throughout living areas.  Master 
Suite separated from other guest 
rooms.  Screened-in porch with 
fireplace & additional porch with 
outdoor kitchen.  Three car garage 
with storage areas.  1332 Walker 
Circle, Salado.  $327,021. Century 
21 Bill Bartlett 947-5050  2/2tfnf

Fresh, clean & ready 
for new owners.  This 3 
or 4 BR home offers a gorgeous 
view of the Mill Creek Golf Course.  
The enclosed porch would be 
ideal for a workout room, play 
room, office, craft room, hot tub 
or many other opportunities.  For 
those buyers with allergies, all the 
flooring is tile or wood laminate.  
Be sure to check out the spacious 
master bedroom & large master 
bath.  1318 Walker Circle, Salado.  
$280,000. Century 21 Bill Bartlett  
947-5050.

Escape to your own 
resort all on 5 pristine acres. 
As you walk into this home you 
will be taken by the grand great 
room with high ceilings, custom 
wood beams and large windows 
overlooking the swimming pool. 
$599,875. Call Ryan 541-2255. 
First Texas Brokerage 254-947-
5577 9/8tfn

Old world Charm and 
Custom craftsmanship 
can be seen throughout this 
Texas Hill Country Farm House 
on 4.9 tree-covered acre estate. 
Features include: Spray foam 
insulation. 2 tankless water heat-
ers. 2-16 seer AC/Heating units 
$549,900. Call Ryan  541-2255. 
First Texas Brokerage 947-5577 
9/8tfn

Elegant Austin Stone 
Home on tree-covered 
lot. Large covered back patio 
overlooking the tropical landscap-
ing and swimming pool. Granite 
counters, stainless steel appli-
ances. $499,900 Call First Texas 
Brokerage 947-5577.

4 BR, 3.5 BA, two 
living, two dining, PLUS 
a media room & office.  The back 
yard is landscaped to provide 

privacy, but still have the views of 
the golf course at Mill Creek.  Split 
bedrooms with Master downstairs 
& 3 bedrooms upstairs.  Large 
open kitchen with plenty of counter 
space.  Wonderful walk-in pantry.  
Built-in bookshelves in office. 
162 Twelfth Green Lane, Salado.  
$409,721. Century 21 Bill Bartlett 
947-5050  

01/23tfnf

4 BR, 2.5 BA home, 
split floor plan, gourmet 
kitchen plus Florida room.  2 living/ 
2 dining.  Gas fireplaces in den 
& master.  Great floorplan with 
hardwood floors in kitchen, living 
& dining areas, soaring ceilings 
& cross beams in den.  Private 
master suite w/ sitting area.    Half 
bath off den.  Jack-n-Jill bath at 
Bedrooms 3 & 4.  Central vacuum, 
security system, water softener, 
sprinkler system & gutters.  New 
roof in 2014.  Corner lot with no 
neighbors at back.  Room for golf 
cart, $3000 carpet allowance. 
1201 Ambrose Dr.  $370,000. 
Century 21 Bill Bartlett  947-5050.

Home on 9  acres 
fronting the Willing-
ham Creek in Hidden 
Springs.  Heavily wooded 
acreage creates a private setting.   
3 BR, 3 full baths, 2 half baths.  
Beautiful beam vaulted ceiling in 
living area.  Up to 3 horses are 
allowed.  1295 Western Trail, 
Salado.  $456,021. Century 21 
Bill Bartlett 947-5050

PRoPeRty FoR sale

Two 12 acre lots on 
Darr’s Creek: On Lindeman 
Road. Electricity, Jarrell-Schw-
ertner water. Interesting site with 
beautiful pasture-land and trees. 
Offered separately or together. 
254-760-4346 or (254) 947-5049.          

7/18tfnb

Bell County Land - 2 ac, 
3 ac, 13, ac, 22 ac, 27 ac, 40 ac, 
51 ac, 60 ac, 180 ac, many more 
tracts to choose from. Century 21 
Bill Bartlett Salado- 254-947-5050           
11/10 tfnf

Kevlin Trail - Only 1 
lot left! Premier half-acre lot, 
underground utilities ready for 
building. $59,900. Call Raney 
and Associates: 254-913-1215. 
tfn08/02

Homesites in Heritage 
subdivision, 1-3 acres, 
Salado schools, no city taxes, 
financing, restricted, 254-947-
0592 or 254-760-3335. Visit heri-
tagesubdivisionsaladotx.com.

seRvices

Cutting Edge Contrac-
tors-  Remodeling, roofing, 
custom patios, concrete, painting, 
dry wall. 254-624-0741 or tommy.
mungia@cuttingedgecontrac-
tors.us

stoRage

Visit www.cedarval-
leystorage.com to find out 
more about the facility on FM 2843 
or call 512-417-7196.  

11/24tfnb

StowAway Storage 
Household - Commercial 10X10 
- 10x20 - 22x40 Clean, lighted, 
fenced, Key punch entry. 947-
5502 or 721-1807              tfnb

Storage space in 
Salado 8X12, 16X24 and up. 
Some have drive-in doors. Stage-
coach Storage 254-778-6779. tfnb 

UPholsteRy

Custom upholstery, resi-
dential, commercial, Kasmir fabric 
gallery, free pickup and delivery, 
Recovery Room, 254-699-6105.

vets Pets &

livestock

Found Dog- Dog found near 
Blackberry Rd., Salado. Black  
Dog with white and tan colors. 
Female around 3 years of age. 
Very sweet and obviously loved. 
If yours, call 254-598-8098.

A n i m a l  M e d i c a l 
Salado, Full service vet Hos-
pital, boarding and grooming, 
south of Salado at the corner of 
I-35 and FM 2115. www.saladovet.
com, 254-947-8800.

Salado Veterinar y 
Hospital:  Small & exotic 
animal medicine, vaccinations, 
prevention, microchipping, bath-
ing, boarding, 254-947-8058.

A/C
Repair

 ALL BRANDS
Free Estimates &  Second Opinions

100% Financing Available

Senior Citizens Discount on service

939-1141
Toll Free 877-422-5500  • www.bellaircond.com

310 E. Central Ave. • Belton
SERVING CENTRAL TEXAS FOR OVER 38 YEARS

TACLA002113C

clawson disposal
service

offers great garbage service
at a competitive price. 
Container & curbside recycling also available.

512-746-2000

Yount Sewer & Drain
Septic Service, L.C.

Septic tank 
& grease trap 

pumping

254 947-5036

Moffatt & Daughters
Plumbing Co. 

Service • Repair • Remodeling

Riannai authorized service provider
George (Bubba) Moffatt

254 289-5986 (local)

Master Plumber
Lic M017002

Walt’s PC Repair
and Gaming Zone

walt@walttollefson.com

Parts and Accessories
Data Recovery

Computer Repairs | Modifications
Electronics Repairs

Configure your new PC/Laptop

WT

C
om

puter Services

SALADO PLAZA suite #135a
Mon - Fri 9 - 5 | Sat noon - 3

Walt Tollefson, Owner
Mark Peterson, Manager

(254) 291-6354

Double J
  Tree
      Service

LOT CLEARING
ACREAGE MOWING

CHIPPING/MULCHING
TREE TRIMMING & REMOVAL

LICENSED SEPTIC SYSTEM INSTALLATION
TRACTOR WORK

24 HR EMERGENCY CALL

W. J. Martone
512-746-2172

Johnnie R. Martone
512-635-4064

No Job too Small
Free estimates

Britt Heating & 
Air Conditioning

 Installations • Repairs
 Office 947-5263
 Mobile 760-1004
 Serving Salado for 25 years 
 TACL #B006640

254-770-3325 • 2825 Thornton Lane • Temple off HK Dodgen Loop 363, next to Hancock Fabrics

We Guarantee the 
Lowest Prices

Mattress World
Family Owned and Operated since 1999

Simmons Beauty Rest
Adjustible Beds

4x3

4x4

254-770-3325 • 2825 Thornton Lane • Temple off HK Dodgen Loop 363, next to Hancock Fabrics

Mattress World
Family Owned and Operated since 1999

We Guarantee the Lowest Prices

Simmons Beauty Rest
Adjustible Beds

March 9
 5:01 p.m., 000 Block 
S. Stagecoach. Stranded 
Motorist, assisted motorist 
with obtaining gas.
March 10
 12:17-12:22 p.m., 
2100 Block Highland. Ill 
Person, assisted FD/EMS 
with Medical call.
 10:45-10:49 p.m., IH 
35 287 N. Agency Assist, 
assisted Belton PD stop a 
vehicle that left scene of a 
crash.
March 11
 9:22-9:26 a.m., 500 
Block N. Main St. Alarm 
Business, no emergency, 
worker was on sight set off 
alarm. Owner arrived on 
scene.
 12:50 a.m., Pace Park. 
Suspicious Person, suspi-
cious vehicle/person at 
Pace Park. Identified and 
asked to leave the area due 
to the park being closed. 

Cleared.
 5:07-5:25 p.m., 900 
Block N. Robertson Rd. 
Bush’s Chicken parking 
lot. Crash, a two vehicle 
crash in the parking lot. No 
injuries. Report.
March 12
 12:30-12:35 p.m., 
Ih-35 North Bound at MM 
284. Agency Assist, assist 
DPS with crash, no body 
damage, 3 flat tires.
 1:44-1:45 p.m., 500 
Block Santa Clara. Suspi-
cious Person, Individual 
was scared by a black male 
subject asking if he could 
demonstrate a product he 
was selling, he left the area 
and she called.
March 15
 11:15-11:36 a.m., I-35 
South 284. Pursuit, Belton 
PD terminated a pursuit. I 
located the vehicle south 
bound I-35. The vehicle 
cut off two vehicles almost 

causing a crash. I attempted 
to stop the vehicle. Pursuit 
ensued and later the driver 
was arrested for Evading 
W/Vehicle and Assault on 
a public servant.
 12:45-1:03 p.m., 
1300 Block Jack Nick-
laus. Criminal Mischief, 
received a call of a Crimi-
nal Mischief report at the 
above location. Pictures 
were taken at scene. Report 
on file.
 S. Main at I-35. Assis-
tance, assisted motorist 
with directions.
 400 Block Thomas 
Arnold, Suspicious Person. 
Advised white male and 
white female to leave 
Salado Junior High Park-
ing lot area considering the 
hour.
March 16
 Pace Park, Supplemen-
tal Information. Observed 
an unattended vehicle 

parked at Sirena after 
hours. Not blocking, no 
one around.
 300 Block S. Main. 
Alarm Business. Business 
alarm activated at Sugar 
Shack. Building secure 
ground level.

Salado Police Report March 9-16
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LONE STAR GRADING
& MATERIALS

COMMERCIAL  H  RESIDENTIAL
INDUSTRIAL

EXCAVATION • GRADING • SITE PREPARATION
YARDS • LOT CLEARING • PADS • ROADS

DRIVEWAYS • PARKING LOTS
ALL TYPES DIRT WORK • MATERIALS & HAULING

***FREE ESTIMATES***

(254) 947-0149 or (254) 933-7900
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 1+ Acre Homesites
• Salado School District 
• No City Taxes
• Highly Restricted
• No Homeowners Association 
• Combined lots at discount
• Mail delivered to house

Developer
254-947-0592
254-760-3335

www.heritagesubdivisionsaladotx.com

Continued on, 5d

 
ANNA LOU RANEY, Broker/Realtor 254-913-1215

MIKE BOWLES, Realtor 254-913-0469
DANIEL RANEY, Realtor 254-760-2591
ANN CARROLL, Realtor 254-760-0101

1014 SOUTH RIDGE ROAD
4 BR-3BA  or 3 BR-3BA 2 LA areas
A country haven created for a peace-
ful escape in the heart of the His-
toric Village of Salado. Beautiful hard-
wood floors, generous size rooms.

Must See ! $395,000

MLS
MULTIPLE LISTING SERVICE Temple/Belton 

Board of Realtors

RaneyRealEstate.net
For photographs and detailed descriptions of these unique properties

Visit our WEBSITE

4490 ROYAL STREET
Charming two story country home lo-
cated on 10.43 acres just a few miles 
from the quaint village of Salado. This 
home surrounded by mature trees and 
a wet weather creek features a master 
bedroom downstairs, 3 bedrooms up, 
three and a half baths, two living areas, 
two fireplaces plus a 2400 sq ft  heated 
and air conditioned barn..This is an ex-
ceptional property! 

$561,900

 1201 MILL CREEK DRIVE
3 BR, 2 BA Beautiful view of creek 
from the great room that features large 
windows and French doors. Open floor 
plan including large living area, dining 
room and a  bright, light kitchen, WBFP 
and a sprinkler system front and back.

$279,000

 8048 FM 2484
Desirable 3BR-2 BA home on 2.493 
acres. Beautiful in ground pool! Plenty of 
room for a garden. Split bedroom plan. 
Gorgeous setting with trees galore. Nice 
fenced in yard and two exterior buildings. 
Call Ann Carroll 254-760-0101

$209,500

LAND LISTINGS
694 ASHLEY COURT  

Great location just off Main Street 
in established neighborhood. 
Lot size is .517 Acre  $ 72,500

KEVLIN TRAIL Only 1 lot left! 
Premier half-acre lot, underground utilities

 ready for building. $59,900

801 ARROWHEAD DRIVE
Located on a beautiful tree lined street. 
This renovated home offers 3 BR-2BA, 
sunroom with heating and air, large liv-
ing/dining room with wood burning fire-
place, floors are tile and engineered 
wood. Windows replaced, custom shut-
ters on all windows, security system and 
sprinkler system. Pristine condition. 

$260,000

702 DEGRUMMOND WAY
Privately located on 1.53 acres with 
beautiful trees and landscaping in 
Mill Creek. Desirable backyard totally 
fenced. 3 BA- 2.5 BA, two dining areas, 
living room with a WBFP, separate util-
ity, 18 X 9 enclosed porch, 21X13 multi 
purpose room upstairs, and 2 storage 
buildings.

$389,000

1014 ARROWHEAD DRIVE
Unique lot with an established neighborhood 

in the heart of Mill Creek. $35,000

1528 HIDDEN SPRINGS
Beautiful rural subdivision. Great 2.82 acre homesite 

with scattered trees. $49,000

NEW LISTING

NEW LISTING

March 9
 2:39-3:19 a.m., 11000 
Block Oak Tree. Out to 
a patient having a panic 
attack and wanted to be 
transported to hospital. 
Staged until BCSO and 
Scott & White arrived on 
scene. Once Scott & White 
arrived on scene, assisted 
them with loading patient, 
no other actions. Scott & 
White transported patient 
to Scott & White ER and 
all nits cleared. 1 unit,  1 
personnel.
 10:05-10:38 a.m., 
11000 Block Oak Tree 
Dr. Out to a OD patient. 
Arrived on scene to find 
BCSO on scene and trying 
to make access. Staged at 
end of road until all clear. 
BCSO advised patient not 
at residence and all units 
cleared. 3 units, 3 person-
nel.
 2:18-4:15 p.m., FM 
2484- MVC/Rivers Bend. 
Out to a MVC at 2484 and 
11000 Block. Arrived on 
scene to find 2 vehicles 
major damage. Vehicle 1 
had 1 patient DOA. Vehi-
cle 2 had 1 patient, breath-
ing, with head injury. Set 
up extricate equipment 
and laid a 1 3/4 precon-
nect line. Harker Heights 
FD arrived on scene and 
took over patient care. 
Extricated the patient out 
of vehicle 2 and Harker 
Heights transported patient 
to Scott & White ER. 
Stood by until wreckers 
and SP arrived on scene. 
once wreckers arrived on 
scene they pulled vehicle 
1 out of ditch and SVFD 
and funeral home set up to 
recover body. Extricated 
door and pulled patient out 
and assisted putting patient 
in body bag. DPS advised 
no other assist needed and 

all units cleared. 3 units, 5 
personnel.
March 10
 12:16-12:52 a.m., 
2100 Block Highlands 
Dr.  Out to a patient with 
leg cramps. Arrived on 
scene to find SPD on scene 
and patient laying in bed. 
Patient was complaining 
that her legs started cramp-
ing real bad then she had a 
tingling in her fingers and 
a strange feeling in her left 
side. Got vitals on patient 
and charted them. Scott 
& White arrived on scene 
and took over patient care. 
Assisted them with load-
ing patient, Scott & White 
transported patient to Scott 
& White ER and all units 
cleared. 1 unit, 1 person-
nel.
 9:09-10:26 p.m., 2900 
Block Elm Grove Rd. 
Arrived at 2900 Block 
Elm Grove Rd. to a report 
of a patient with difficulty 
breathing. I found the 
patient laying her left side 
in the hallway. She stated 
that the pain was radiat-
ing to her back. She stated 
it was just a sudden set of 
pain. Belton Medic arrived 
on scene and I assisted 
them with the loading of 
the patient. Belton Medic 
transported patient to Scott 
& White ER and all units 
cleared. 3 units, 4 person-
nel.
March 12
 10:30-10:58 p.m., 1000 
Block Old Mill Rd. Out 
to a patient with shortness 
of breath and dizziness. 
Arrived on scene to find 
patient sitting in chair an 
complaining of weakness 
and dizzy when standing 
up. Got vitals on patient 
and charted them. Patient 
advised it started yester-
day and was just feeling 
very weak. Scott & White 
arrived on scene and took 
over patient care. Assisted 
them. Scott & White trans-
ported patient to Scott 7 
White ER and all units 
cleared. 1 unit, 2 person-
nel.
 10:51-11:18 a.m., 3500 
Block Fm 2484. Out to a 
patient in respiratory dis-
tress at the Scott & White 
clinic. Arrived on scene to 
find patient sitting in chair 
under nurses care. Stood 
by and assisted Scott & 
White EMS with patient 
care. Scott & White EMS 
with patient care. Scott & 
White EMS transported 
patient to Scott & White 
ER and all units cleared. 1 
unit, 2 personnel. 
 12:27-12:56 p.m., 284 
NB. Out to a MVA at the 
284 NB. Arrived on scene 
to find 1 vehicle on side 
of road with 3-tires flat no 
other damage to vehicle. 
Checked patient for inju-
ries and she had none. 
Scott & White arrived on 
scene and got a no trans-
port on patient. SPD and 
DPS on scene and needed 
no further assist and all 
units cleared. 2 units, 2 
personnel.
 7:51-8:22 p.m., 10800 
Block Brewer Rd. Out to 
a patient with heart racing. 
Arrived on scene to find 
patient sitting in chair in 
living room. Patient was 
clammy and had a history 
of A-Fib. Got vitals on 
patient and charted them. 
Scott & White arrived 
on scene and patient 
report was given to them. 
Assisted them with load-
ing patient. Scott & White 
transported patient to Scott 
& White ER and all units 
cleared. 1 unit, 1 person-
nel.
 8:21-9:01 p.m., 700 
Block Whispering Oaks. 
Dispatched priority 1 for 
a 91 year old female with 
altered mental status. 
Arrived on scene to find a 
91 year old female sitting 

in a chair. Patient’s hus-
band stated that he was sit-
ting across from the table 
from the patient when 
she started acting differ-
ent from normal. Patient 
did not know where she 
was but was able to tell 
her name. Patient’s vital 
signs were obtained and 
the patient was placed 
on cardiac monitor and it 
showed a paced rhythm. 
Patient’s husband stated 
she recently went to the 
hospital to get her pace-
maker changed. Scott & 
White medic arrived on 
scene and a patient report 
was given to the Scott & 
White medic on scene. 
Assisted in getting the 
patient to the stretcher and 
to the ambulance. Scott & 
White transported to Scott 
& White Hospital and all 
units cleared the scene. 1 
unit, 3 personnel.
March 13
 12:14-12:39 a.m., 3500 
Block Fm 2484. Out to 
the Scott & White clinic 
for a patient active sei-
zures. Arrived on scene to 
find patient with nurses. 
Patient had stopped seiz-
ing. Relayed informa-
tion to Scott & White 
Medic arrived on scene 
and assisted them with 
patient loading. Scott & 
White transported to Scott 
& White ER and all units 
cleared. 1 unit, 1 person-
nel.
 5:02-5:30 p.m., 282 
NB I-35. Out to the 282 for 
an Oil Spill from a MVA 
with no injuries. Arrived 
on scene to find DPS on 
scene and wrecker. Oil 
had spilled from vehicle. 
Applied absorbent to the 
oil to dry it up and vehicle 
was loaded on wrecker an 
no other hazards, all units 
cleared. 3 units, 4 person-
nel.
 7:33-8:06 p.m., 3100 
Block Hester Way. Out to 
Priority 3, lost cat. Arrived 
on scene to find several 
people searching house 
for cat. Checked chim-
ney from bottom with no 
evidence of any animal. 
Assisted with interior 
search. SVFD person-
nel found cat under large 
vanity in guest bathroom. 
Turned cat over to the pet 
sitter. 2 units, 3 personnel. 
2 units, 3 personnel.
 7:48-8:55 p.m., Black-
berry. Out to Sulfer Wells 
and Blackberry Rd. for 
a possible Grass Fire. 
Arrived on scene to find a 
Control Burn. Attempted 
to gain access. Could not 
gain access. People were 
cutting wood but would 
not answer Fire Depart-
ment. Fire Department 
advised call center of find-
ings. All units cleared. 5 
units, 8 personnel.
March 14
 2:57-3:42 a.m., 4000 
Block Betty Place. Out 
to a patient with altered 
Mental Status. Arrived 
on scene to find 79 year 
old male patient sitting on 
couch. Patient was some-
what confused. Patient was 
not aware of time, day or 
location. Took sample and 
began taking initial vitals. 
Patient caregiver stated 
that patient had become 
very agitated and progres-
sively more confused as 
night progressed. Patient 
has brain tumor and is cur-
rently experiencing relapse 
with rapid growth. Patient 
denied any complaints or 
pain, but was aware that 
he needed medical atten-
tion. Charted vitals and 
obtained current med list. 
Scott & White arrived on 
scene and patient care was 
transferred. Assisted with 
walking patient to stretcher 
due to several obstacles in 

Salado Volunteer Fire 
Department Report March 9-14
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$16  a week 
Put your business card 

here and get a free 
classified each week.

advertising@saladovillagevoice.com 
(254) 947-5321

TexSCAN Week of                  
March 15, 2015

LEGAL
SOCIAL SECURITY DISABILITY BENEFITS. 
Unable to work? Denied benefi ts? We Can 
Help! WIN or Pay Nothing! Contact Bill Gordon 
& Associates at 1-800-755-0168 to start your 
application today!

WANTED
WANTED: 190SL,280SL Mercedes or other pre-
1972 Foreign Sportscar or Convertible. Porsche, 
Jaguar XKE, Ferrari, etc. ANY CONDITION! 
FAIR OFFERS! Mike 1-520-977-1110, $1,000 
FINDERS FEE PAID!

REAL ESTATE
LOOKING TO SELL land? Reach over 
2-million readers for one low price in the Texas 
Statewide Advertising Network. Contact this 
newspaper or call 1-800-749-4793
10.69 ACRES, south of George West off 
Hwy. 281, joins large ranch. Heavy south 
Texas brush cover, deer, hogs, turkey. 
$2272/down, $414/mo. (9.9%, 20-years) 
1-800-876-9720 or ranchenterprisesltd.com

HILL COUNTRY LIVING, 4.11 acres north 
of Kerrville just outside Harper. Paved 
roads, electricity, live oak trees. Newer 
manufactured homes allowed. $790/down, 
$366/mo. (9.9%, 30-years) 1-800-876-9720 
or ranchenterprisesltd.com
BUSINESS OPPORTUNITIES

ENTREPRENEUR NEEDED: trustworthy, 
credible, professional who will develop 
business relationships with local small 
businesses. You earn $100,000+ in protected 
local territory if selected. troy@questco.net 
or 1-832-928-3645

DRIVERS
25 DRIVER TRAINEES NEEDED! Learn 
to dr ive for  Stevens Transport !  NO 
EXPERIENCE NEEDED! New drivers earn 
$800+ per week! PAID CDL TRAINING! 
Stevens covers all costs! 1-888-589-9677 
or drive4stevens.com
DRIVERS-REGIONAL FLATBED. Home 
Every Weekend and More! $0.46-0.49 
cpm Flatbed training available. Sign 
on bonus. Class A CDL Required. Call 
1-800-992-7863 ext.185

JOB TRAINING
AIRLINE CAREERS BEGIN here - 
Get started training as FAA certified 
Aviation Technician. Financial aid for 
qua l i f ied s tudents .  Job p lacement 
a s s i s t a n c e .  Av i a t i o n  I n s t i t u t e  o f 
Maintenance 1-800-475-4102

MEDICAL SUPPLIES
GOT KNEE PAIN? Back Pain? Shoulder 
Pain? Get a pain-relieving brace - little or NO 
cost to you. Medicare Patients Call Health 
Hotline Now! 1-800-518-0173

Extend your advertising reach with TexSCAN, your Statewide Classifi ed Ad Network.
NOTICE: While most advertisers are reputable, we cannot guarantee products or services advertised. We urge readers to use caution and when in doubt, 

contact the Texas Attorney General at 1-800-621-0508 or the Federal Trade Commission at 1-877-FTC-HELP. The FTC web site is www.ftc.gov/bizop

Run Your Ad In TexSCAN!

To Order: Call this Newspaper
direct, or call Texas Press Service

at 1-800-749-4793 Today!

Statewide Ad ..................$550
288 Newspapers, 844,050 Circulation

North Region Only ......$250
95 Newspapers, 267,863 Circulation

South Region Only .....$250
101 Newspapers, 369,303 Circulation

West Region Only .......$250
92 Newspapers, 210,884 Circulation

Salado Village Voice 
 (254) 947-53231
to order today

Subscriptions to 
Salado Village Voice

(254) 947-5321

Name: 

Address:

Phone: 

Email: 

$26 per year in Bell County

$28 per year outside Bell County

$38 per year outside Texas

Mail with payment to Salado Village Voice, 
P.O. Box 587, Salado, TX 76571

Credit Card payment: Mastercard   VISA   Discover

Number: 

Expiration Date:    Code: 

Name on Card: 

Contact 
Salado Village Voice

(254) 947-5321

advertising@saladovillagevoice.com

VisitSeguin.com  H  830-401-0810

Saturday, 
Mar 21

s e g u i n 2015

8:30 -10am H Starcke Park - color me nutty 5K fun run/walk
10am - 3pm H Central Park

artisans market, zumba, sidewalk art, live performances, pet 
poochanga, 10am poetry readings at Court St Coffee Shop 

7-9pm H Texas Theatre - CelebrARTe
ticketed event with live entertainment, wine & beer tastings, 

keepsake glass, appetizers, art show and silent auction

The oilfield is dangerous, requiring 
the use of heavy equipment in an 
environment surrounded by highly 
explosive chemicals and products.  Drive 
for profits often results in shortcuts and 
disregard of proper safety procedures 
resulting in    serious accidents, injuries 
and death. If you or someone you love 
have been injured or killed in an oil field 
accident, call us for professional insight.

Worker Injury
1-800-460-0606

www.Tx Trial Law.com

EXPERIENCE 
COUNTS
Lawyers with more 

than 100 years 
combined expertise.

Ryan A. Krebs, M.D., J.D.
Doctor-Lawyer in Full-time Law Practice

Richard A. Dodd, L.C.
Timothy R. Cappolino, P.C.

Board Certified Personal Injury Trial Law and Civil Trial 
Law by the Texas Board of Legal Specialization

NO FEE FOR FIRST VISIT
OffIces In HOusTOn/cOnrOe, Temple anD ausTIn,

prIncIpal OffIce In camerOn

EO
E 

M
/F

/D
/V

SCHNEIDER IS HIRING  
TRUCK DRIVERS!
Experienced drivers, new Class A CDL holders 
and owner-operators should apply ($6,000 tuition 
reimbursement for qualified candidates) 

UP TO $7,000 SIGN-ON BONUS MAY APPLY 
EARN UP TO $76,000/YEAR

TANKER, DEDICATED, INTERMODAL, 
TRUCKLOAD AND DRAY OPPORTUNITIES

Some drivers home weekly 

Apply: schneiderjobs.com/newjobs   |   More Info: 800-44-PRIDE

house. Patient was very 
confused on where to go 
and had to be instructed 
with direction several 
times. Assisted Scott & 
White with placement on 
stretcher. Patient trans-
ported to Scott & White by 
medic. 3 units, 3 personnel.
 2:17-3:08 p.m., Chalk 

Ridge falls Park. Out to a 
fall at Chalk Ridge Falls 
Park. Upon arrival Belton 
M-2 cut the lock to a 
gate to access the patient. 
Helped Belton M-2 with 
patient care. Belton M-2 
obtained 1 patient trans-
port. Cleared. 2 units, 4 
personnel.
 
 
 
 

Fire report from, 4D

 BBB cautions consum-
ers when using online 
websites to find a rental 
home.
 Ready to start book-
ing your next vacation? 
Maybe you’re thinking 
about renting a house or 
condo. These days it’s 
easy to connect directly 
with property owners 
who advertise their vaca-
tion homes online, and 
you’ve probably heard 
wonderful stories from 
people who rent vacation 
properties. We have, too. 
But we’ve also heard from 
people who’ve fallen for 
vacation rental scams. 
Better Business Bureau 
serving Central, Coastal, 
Southwest Texas and the 
Permian Basin warns 
consumers of scammers 
who may see vacation 
plans as an opportunity 
to rip people off.
 There are many ways 
rental scams work. In 
most cases, con artists 
create rental listings that 
may contain appealing 
photos to attract custom-
ers. Once the potential 
renter has fallen in love, 
the phony landlord col-
lects an up-front deposit, 
leaving the vacationer 
to find out they’ve been 
cheated when they show 
up at the address weeks 
later.
 Bait-and-switch is 
another way scammers 
may appeal to vacation 
home hunters. The scam-
mer may show them a 
home that isn’t actually 
available and at the last 
minute change the loca-
tion to a much less appeal-

ing property.
 Today, there are more 
secure ways of renting 
a vacation home rather 
than just finding an online 
ad. Legitimate websites 
exist to protect renters 
by providing secure pay-
ment solutions, visitor 
comment sections and 
rating systems. However, 
even legitimate sites are 
not immune to dishonest 
cons.
 BBB warns consum-
ers of the following red 
flags when searching for a 
vacation rental property:
 The deal sounds too 
good to be true. Con art-
ists will often list a rental 
for a very low price to 
lure victims. Find out 
how comparable listings 
are priced. If the rental 
comes in suspiciously 
low, consider walking 
away.
 The landlord is located 
elsewhere and prefers to 
communicate via email. 
Scammers might say they 
have just relocated out of 
the country for a job or 
missionary work. If the 
landlord is truly overseas, 
there is also no way to get 
a copy of a lease or keys.
 The landlord cannot 
provide additional photos 
or information. Request 
more photos of the prop-
erty, or ask to be given a 
virtual tour via webcam. 
Ask for specific details 
about the house. Legiti-
mate property owners 
will be happy to oblige.
 Being told you must 
rent now because others 
are putting money down.  
Sometimes you may 

receive a phone call or 
email pressuring you to 
make a decision on the 
spot for a rental. The 
crook may tell you that 
someone else is interested 
and will pay more, in 
order for you to act now. 
Ignore it and move on.
 The landlord asks the 
renter to wire money. 
Money sent via wire 
t ransfer  service  i s 

BBB warns consumers to be cautious 
when renting a vacation home

extremely difficult to 
retrieve. Once the scam-
mers have picked it up, 
there is little recourse, 
if any, for getting any 
money back.
If you don’t want to be 
a victim for your next 
vacation rental, find busi-
nesses you can trust at 
BBB.org.

PREMIER LAWN
SPRAYING

(254) 392-1031

Take a step today towards that beautiful 
lawn you have always wanted by calling 

us for a FREE lawn care quote!

Specializing in Weed Control, Insect Control
Turf Disease Management and

 Nutritional Programs for your lawn

Mike Graf, Applicator    License #0711115

grafm77@gmail.com

Residential and Commercial

 (SPM Wire) Your pet 
is part of the family. So 
when it comes to disaster 
preparedness, keeping pets 
safe should enter into the 
equation.
 Here are three simple 
ways pet owners can pre-
pare for emergencies and 
prevent accidents:
 • The American Red 
Cross recommends taking 
a Pet First Aid Class to 

learn such basics as how to 
administer medicine, treat 
wounds, care for injuries 
and prepare for disasters. 
Whether you’re at home or 
on the road, these skills can 
save lives.
 • Depending on the 
type of emergency situ-
ation you’re faced with, 
your home may become an 
unsafe place to stay. Evacu-
ation plans should include 

pets. Know in advance if 
you have friends or family 
with whom you and your pet 
can stay. If that’s not pos-
sible, keep a list of board-
ing facilities or hotels that 
accept animal companions.
 • Ensure toxic chemicals 
in your home, such as clean-
ing supplies, are inacces-
sible to pets. Additionally, 
be sure any medications are 
sealed and out of reach of 

curious paws. If you suspect 
your pet has consumed 
a poisonous substance, 
contact the ASPCA poison 
hotline at (888) 426-4435. 
The hotline operates 24 
hours a day.
 With a little knowledge 
and preparation, you can 
be a more responsible pet 
owner.

Three Steps to Protect Your Pets
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Historical Van Bibber Estate Lot for Sale  1.94 acres   $139,000 

Tree lined lot features, creek views, creek access and 
country feel with all the city amenities. 

Don't miss the chance to own this Central Texas Gem 

Hayley Brown-Smith, REALTOR
Gallery Properties Bell County's Finest
Mobile: 979-255-2323

Find Your Dream Property Here

Call Hayley for more information 254-947-3442

MLS
MULTIPLE LISTING SERVICE

 The Bell County 
Master Gardener Associa-
tion (BCMGA) is hosting 
the 2015 Texas Master 
Gardener State Confer-
ence April 16 –18 at the 
Bell Count Expo Center in 
Belton.
 The Conference fea-
tures amazing speak-
ers such as Greg Grant, 
Felder Rushing and Peter 
Hatch covering the fol-
lowing topics: Bees, Bats, 
Water Rights, and Olive 
Trees. Workshops on Ver-
micomposting, Floral 
Design, Bee Hive Con-
struction, Leaf Casting, 

Edible Plants and Native 
Plants for Birds are part of 
the Conference. Addition-
ally, tours to Salado, Fort 
Hood, Railroad Heritage, 
Train Trip to McGregor 
and various local gardens 
will be offered.
 Regular registration has 
been extended to March 
15. After March 15, reg-
istration fees increase. 
Conference Website infor-
mation is located at:
 h t t p : / / t x m g .
org/2015tmgaconference/
 The website also con-
tains information about 
becoming a Sponsor 

for the Conference or a 
Vendor at the Conference.
 Just a note to let every-
one know, the annual 
BCMGA Spring Plant Sale 
will not be held. In lieu, 
plants will be available for 
sale April 17 - 18 (Friday 
& Saturday) at the con-
ference. The trade show 
with vendors is open to the 
public on Friday April 17 
from 9 a.m.- 6 p.m. and 
Saturday April 18 from 9 
a.m.- 5 p.m. for a $2 fee. 
You can attend the whole 
Conference or just one day. 
Be sure to register online.

Master Gardener State 
Conference April 16-18




